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All microphotgraphics images of documents following this certificate are
of authorized documents in the possession of this Agency. These documents
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) SS.
COUNTY OF VALENCIA )

Sworn and Subscribed to me, A Notary Public,

This [ A day of fleceomser/ 19 93

L pprir’ Cooper”’ |

" /NOTARY PUBLIC

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: 70 -2 ¢

CERTIFICATE OF AUTHENICITY
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BEFORE THE
O1J, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
APRIL 22, 1959

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1646 Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation
for an 011-0i1 dual completion. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
~authorizing the dual completion of its Ida
VWimberley Hell No. 9 located 1050 feet from
the North line and 990 feet from the Vest
1ine of Sectilon 25, Township 25 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such .
manner as to permit the production of oil from |
the Blinebry formation adjacent to the Justis-
Blinebry 01l Pool and the production of oil .
from the Justis-Drinkard Pool through parallel |
strings of 2-3/8 inch tubing.

- me sm me wm we  ew  mm e ee me  mw  em v e e e am e e e - e e e e wme e e

Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDI N‘G S

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will take the next.case.v | |

MR. PAYNE: Case 1646, Application of Amerada Petro-
leum Corporation for an oil-oil dual completicn.

Mﬁ. KELLAHIN: Kellahin & Fox, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
appearing for the apblicant. We have one witness, Mr. Broschot.

(Witness swofn)
R. E.BROéCHOT,

called as a witness, having been duJy sworn, testified as follows:

oy
d
" DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORIERS |
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW Megxico
Phone CHapel 3-6691




DIRECT EAAMINATION
BY MR, KELLAHIN:

8] Would you state your name, please.

A Iy name 1s R. E. Broschot,

i
Q By whom are you employed? i
A I am smployed hy fmerada Petroleunm Corporation, NMonumer

Hew Mexico,
Q Have you testified before this comﬁission in the past
‘and have you expert qualifications?
A Yes, I have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications satié—
factory?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr, Broschot, are you familiar with

the application in Case 16462 ‘ A Yes, I am.
Q What is proposed in this application?
A 1In Case 1646 we are applyingifor a dual completion on

our Ida Wimberley No. 9; a dual completion in the Blinebry and
Drinkard zones in the Justls Pool.

Q Is that for the production of oil fromboth zones?

A Yes. That would be oil vroductive In both zones.
Q Have you prepared a plat showing the area involved in
this application? A Yes, I have.

@  Referring to Exhibit No. 1, would you state briefly
what that showy?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOUIATES
GENERAL L. AW REPORTLHS '
ALBUQUERQUE NEw MEXILO
Phone CHop2! 3-6691
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A Exhbibit No. L fs a plat of the Justis area, Lea County,
Hew Mexico. It shows the location of the supject well, the 1da |
Wimperley No. 9, which is located in the Southwest quarter of the
Horthwest quarter of Section 25, Townshlp 25 South, Range 37 East.

G ﬁoes the exhibit also show wells that are presently
producing in the Blinebry zone or the Drinkard zone?

A I don't have them designated on the map. The wells
that are presently drilled in the Justis field are shown with two
circles,

Q And does the plat reflect the lease ownership in the
area involved? v A Yes, it does!,

Q  Now, what is the ﬁresent status of the subject well,
“ the'w1mﬁerley No. 9?VVWhat zone 18 1t producling from?

A At the present time we are producing this well from
the Blinebry éoné.

Q@  Now, referring to Exhibit No. 2, Mr. Broschot, does
that show the proposedfeompletion on this well?
| A Yes., Exhibit No. 2 is a diagramatic sketch of the
proposed dual completion on this well.

Q Now, referring to the exﬁibit, would you discuss
briefly the casing progpam, cementing, and other information de-

lineated on the exhibit?

A This exhibit shows our surface casing which is set at

5%1 feet. It is 13 3/8 set at 3269, and the top of the cement at

1499, and 7 inch production stream of casing set at 5050, The

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
_GENERAL Law REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691
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Blinebry zone is perforated from 5278 to S444; Drinkard from 5861

to 53918, with a Baker Model D" Packer sct at 5800 feet., We will

be producing through two strings of 2 3/8 tubing.

MR. NUTTER: T believe you stated the Drinkard zZone

was perforated to %918, Would you like to correct that?

A Yes., 1'd like to correct that. It would be 58381 %o |

5909 and from 5918 to 5942.

Q (By Mr, Kellanin) Now, is this a type of completion

which has heretofore been approved by this Commission for o0il dual
‘A Yes, it is.
Q Is the completibn of such nature as will protect the
producers? o ' ' . Ak Yes, it is.
Q What kind of tests can you make in regard to leakage,

Mr. Broschot?

A We can conduct packer leékage tests as specified by
the Commission with this completion.

Q Do you have a 1og of the subject well?

A Yes, I have,

Q@  Referring to Exhibit No. 3 will you state what that is

A Exhibit No. 3 is an electric log of the Ida‘Wimberléy
No. .9 on which the perrorations in the Blinebry and Drinkard zones

have been marked.

Q Are those the perforations you have described in con-
nection with Exhibit No. 27 v A Yes, they are.
Q Do you have any pressure inf'ormation on the Drinkard

-~
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and Blinebry zones? A Yes, I have,

0 State what those are.
A Initial botfom pressure in the Drinkard zone at a

minus 2300 fcet sub sea was 2039 p.s.i. Initial bottom hole press?re
on the Blinebry zone at a minus 2200 feet was 2214 p.s.i. §
Q Now, what are the gravities of the fluids in the two |

4
¢

zones? i

A Gravity of the Drinkard “one was 35.3 degrees., Graviti
of the Blinebry zone was 39 degrees.

Q Are the gas-oil ratids the same on the two zones?

A Roughly the same at the present time, Initial gas
ratib in the Drinkard zone was 669; Blinebry zone was bl

Q WOuldkydu expect ény change as a result of production
in elther one of the zones?

A Several other operators in the Justis-Blinebry Pool
ha&e had an lncrease in gas-o0il ratio, and we belleve that our
well may do the same.

Q Would that be in the Blinebry zone? A Yes,

Q

v

Now, is there any way you would detect packer leakage

aside from the routine tests required by the Comniission?

A We would be able with a two-pen pressure recorder to
obtain’casing and tubing pressures on the two zones, and from that
I belileve we would be able to determine any packer leaks that may

occur.

Q In your opinion, 1s the approval of this application -

e DeARNCEY - Btwr & ASSQCIATES

DT GorEns Lo FEPDRYIHS
ST AUBLQUESQUE. TEY Mexico
Phans CHapsl 3.6¢51

&




in the interests of conservation and the srevention of waste?

N Yes, it i3,
Q find is 1t adequate to protect the nroducing horizons? |

A Yes, 1t 1is. ;
Q YWere Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your !
direction and supervision? :
A They were prepared undef my directlion,
Q And Exhibit No. 3, what 1s that?
A Exhibitr No. 3 is an electric log as run by a logging
company On’this well.
MR, KELLAHIN: At this Uime we'd like tb offer Exhibitpk
1, 2.-and 3‘inclusive; .
MR. NUTTER: Withbut objeccion Exhibits 1 through 3
will be received. N
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have, Mr,
Examiner,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER :

Q Mr. Broschot, I don't believe you stated what size of
tubing you are using in this well.

A It will be two strings of 2 3/8.

o

Is this a liner or a full string casing?
A This 2_3/8 inch is a full string casing.

Q What type of packer do plan to use?

A A Baker Model "D" production packer.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTEHS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691
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o) vhat is tie pressure alfverential that will cxist acrodgs

the paclier?

A Bottom hole pressure?

Q Yes, sir. !
A Approximately 100 vounds.

9] Is this Baker Model "D'" difterential in that magnitude?
A Yes, it is. ;

. j
MR, NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Broschot? '

QUESTIONS BY MR, FISCHER:

Q

v

As a matter of curiosity, are there any Baker Model

"D" packers that are not permarent? Are you familiar with any?
A I don't believe Baker has a retrievable packer. But

1t's not classified as a Model "D"; they have a Qifferent designation.

QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:

Q

<

One other question, Mr. Broschot. I notice 1n the
application that the name "Wimberley" is spelléd W-i-m-b-a-r~1-y.

This question of the correct spelling has come before us.

A The correct spelling is: W-i-m-b-e-r-l-e-y. It is
migsspelled on our pldt.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you., I there is no further
'questions of Mr. Broschét, he may be excused.
| (Mitness excused)
MR. NUTTER: If there is nothing further in this case,

we will take it under advisement and take the next case, Case 1647}
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO {
( Ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO (

I, Ned A. Greenig, Court Reporter in and for tne County
of Bernalillo, State of N w Mexico, do hereby certify that the ford
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
011 Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill, and

ability.

COURT REEORTERA

d do Hereby‘certify thet ¥he foregoing Ié
& corplele rceoavd or - pynrbcdiﬂss i

the Exawinay Leaning o o 2 Yo / 422:
beard by e onj.. #~ 2  19gF X

'DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSGCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw Mexico
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AMERADA PETRCLEUM CORPORATION
DRAWER "D
MONUMENT, NEW MEXICO
Prone Hosss, N, M, — EX 3-2145
Imreh 23, 1959

New liexico 0Oil Conservation Comaission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New lexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith please find Application for dual
completion with attached diagrammatic sketch of dual completion,
plat and electrical log for our Ida Wimberley ¥Well No, 9 located
in Unit, ME", Section 25, T-25-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico,
to permit production of oil zrom the Blinebry ard Drinkard form~
ations,

Yours very truly,

WO /0//:)4{

D, C, Capps
Bist, Suoemnnendent

DCC/dw
En Clo

cc: N.IN Gil Conservation Comn. - Hobbs, N.lM.
El Pasg Natural Gas Co,

Olsen Cil Company
Amerada - Tulsa - /
Amerada - Midland (//‘
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NEW MEXICO OlL CONSERYATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 7-3-58

APPLICATION FOR DUAL COMPLETION

Field Name Justis Drinkard County Date
s . 1 YMoe e 650G
.. Justis Blincbry .. _ . lea . Farch 23, 1959
Operator Jl Lease Well No,
Arerada Polrolenn CQJ:;)Q::;,J,LQL-, . Ida Vimberley _ 9 .
[ecation :Unit Section Township Range . )
of Well A 25 25-5 2'7-E
1. Has the New Mexico Oil Conscrvation Commission heretofore authorized the dual completion of a well in these same pools or in the same
zones within npe nile of the subject well?  YES ______ NO .

2. If answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order Mo, . ____ _—__; Operator, l.ease, and Well No.:

3. The following facts are submitted:
Upper Zone Lower Zone

"o, Name of 1eservoir Blinebry : Drinkard

"B, Top and Bottom of e T ¥
Pay Section 52781 Lo SLLLY 5861t to 5909t
{Peiforations) ) ) ﬁlgl to 591}?'

e Type of producuon (Ou or Gas) Qil 0il

d. Method of Production .

(Flowing or Artificial Lift) Flowing : Flowing

4. The following are attached. (Please mark YES or NO)

_Yes o, Diagrammatic Sketch of the Dual Completion, showing all casing strings, including size and sétting, top of cement, perforated in-
tervals, tubing strings, including diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other
information as may be pertinent..

qu‘ b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant’s lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of
operators of all leases offsetting appllcant s lease.

c. Waivera-censenting-to-such-dual-completion-from-each-offoet-opesatororinliou-thereol, evidence that said offset operators have

been furnished copies of the application. *
}f_@_ d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation indicated
thereon, (Il such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112—-A )

5. List all offset opetators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

1 Paso Natural Gas Coe — Pe O. Box 1384 - Jal, New Mexico

Yes

Olsen 0il Company — 2811 Liberty Nat!l, Bank Bldg. — Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Were all operators listed in Item S above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES _X NO ____ . If answer is yes, give date

of such notification ____March 25, 1959 = |

CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that [ am the _District Superintendent ... Amerada Petroleum
Corporation (company), and that 1 am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared
under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and%’plete to the best of my knowledge.

ol Lt

* Should waivers trom_ nll offset operators not accompany aJ application for administrative approval the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If,

6

after said tweaty-day period, no protest nor request for hgumg is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed dual completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standasd proration uait in either or both of the
producing zones, thea scparate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.
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No. 14-59

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING APRIL 22, 1959

0il Conservation Commission, Mabry Hall, State Capitol, 9 a.m., Santa Fe

The following cases will be heard before DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner:

CASE 728: Application of Hamilton Dome 0il Company, Ltd., for an
exception to Order R-586-E. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order excepting its Westates Carlson Federal
"A'" Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 25, Town-
ship 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, from
the requirement in Order R-586 E that wells not within the
defined vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool, as established
in said order, be plugged back so as to be open only within the
said vertical limits.

CASE 1641: Application of W. R. Weaver for the promulgation of special
rules and regulations governing the Angels Peak-Gallup 0il Pool.
- Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgat-
ing_special rules and regulations governing the drilling,
spacing, and production of 0il and gas wells in the Angels Peak-
" Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 1642: Application of Delhi ~-Taylor 0il Corporation for an amendment

to Orders R—60 R-1169, and R-1170. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause,‘seeks an order amending Orders R—GO R--1169, and
R-1170 to change the dedicated acreage in three non—standard
gas proration units in Sections 30 and 31, Township 29 North,
Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, based on a resurvey;
two of said units are in the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool and one
is in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool.

CASE 1643: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an unorthodox
oil well location. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order authorizing an unorthodox oil well location in the
Angels Peak-Gallup 01l Pool for its Huerfano Unit Well No. 107
located 1460 feet from the North line and 1180 feet from the
West line of Section 35, Township 27 North, Range 10 West, San
Juan County, New Mexlco 4

CASE 1644: Application of J. E. Bedingfield for an exception to Rule 104
(c) of the Commission Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in _
the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 (c) SO
that he may re-enter a well located 1980 feet from the South

- and East lines of Section 32, Township 17 South, Range 28 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, sa1d well being located closer than
660 feet to a producing well.

CASE 1645: Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for permission to ,
commingle the production from three separate pools. Applicant, -
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
commingle the production from the Monument-McKee Gas Pool, the
Eunice-Monument Pool, and the Monument-Blinebry Pool on its

J. R. Phillips "A" lease consisting of the SW/4 of Section 31, |
Township 19 South, Range 37 East, lLea County, New Mexico.
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dual comrletion. Applicant, in the above-gstyled cause, seeks
an order authorizing the dual completion of its Ida Wimberley
i Well No. 9 located 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet
{
2

} CASE 1646: Applicatlion of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil

Sy ¢ ra e

T i,

from the West line of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37
East, lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the;
production of oil from the Blinebry formation adjacent to the i
Justis-Blinebry 0Oil Pool and the production of oil from the {
Justig-Drinkard Pool through parallel strings of 2-3/8 1nch !

tubing.

CASE 1647: Application of Olsen Oils, Inc., for a non~-standard gas pro-
ration unit and an unorthodox gas well location. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order estabiishing an 80-
acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Jalmat Gas Pool
consisting of the W/2 NW/4 of Section 28, Township 26 South,
Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicat-
ed to applicant's Gregory "B'' Well No. 1 located 2310 feet from
the North line and 990 feet from the West line of sald Section
28, Applicant further seeks approval for the unorthodox loca-
tion of said gas well.

CASE 1648: Application of W. R. Weaver for permission to commingle the
i production from two separate pools. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to commingle the
production from the Angels Peak-Dakota Gas Pool and the Angels
Peak~Gallup 0il Pool on iis McAdams Lease comprising Section
34, Township 27 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

CASE 1649: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil
dual completion. Applicant, in the above-styled cause; seeks
an order authorizing the dual completion of its L. W. Ward
Well No. 2 located 1983 feet from the South line and 520 feet
from the East line of Section 11, Township 13 South, Range 38
East, lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit
the production of o0il from an undesignated Mississippian pool
and the production of oil from the Bronco-Devonian Pool througb
parallel strings of 2-1/16 inch tubing.

CASE 1650: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval
of a unit agreement. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order approving its Martin Ranch Unit Agreement ’
embracing approximately 35,193 acres of federal, state, and
patented acreage in Townships 3 and 4 South, Ranges 22 and 23
East, Chaves and DeBaca Counties, New Mexico.

ir/




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date 96/22f/é?37
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My recommendations for an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

May 7, 1959

Mr. Jason Kellahin
Box 1713
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kellahin:

On behalf of your client, Amerada Peiroleum Corporation,
we enclose two copies of Order No. R~1386 and two copies
of Order R-1387 issued May 7, 1858, by the 0il Conserva-

tion Commigsion.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
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BEFORY, THE OII, CONBIRVATION COHMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE HMATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
. COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
~ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 1646
Order No. R-1386

APPLICATION OF AHMSRADA PETROLEUM

- CORPORATION FOR AN GRDER AUTHORIZIXRG
~ AN 0X1~0IL DUAL COMPLETION IN THE
- BLINEBRY FORMATION ADJACENT TO THE
© JUSTIS~-BLINEBRY OIL POOI, AND IN THE
- JUSTIS-DRINKARD IOOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW
© MEXIC0.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

. BY_THE_COMMISSION:

i This cause came on for hearing at 9 o’'clock a.m. on April 22,
. 1969, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel 8. Nutter, Examiner

i duly appointed by the 0Oil Conservation Cormission of New Mexico,

: hereinafter referred to ag the '"Commission,'" in accordance with

! Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulationms.

NOW, on this ,/i/i day of May, 1959, the Comnission, a quorum

| being prosent havIng considered the application, the evidence
adduced, and th. racommendations of the Examlner, Daniel S, Nutter,

" and beizr fully advided in the premises,

FINDS:

g (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
: law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

,ﬁ‘natter thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, Amerada Petroleus Corporation, is th¢
ept

iovn.r and operator of the Ida Wimberley Well No., 8, located 1650 ¢
-+ from the North line and 990 feet from the West line of Section 25,
ggTbvn'hip 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, lLea County, New Mexico.

; (3) That the applicant proposes to dually complete the said

' 1da Wimberley Well No, £ in such a manner as to permlt the producti
of oil from the Blinebry formation adjacent to the Justis-Blinebry
i 041 Pool and the production of oil from the Justis-Drinkard Pool

" through parallel strings of 2-3/8 inch tubing.

; (4) That the wmechanics of the proposed dual completion are
- feasible and in mccord with good conservation practiccs.

| (6) That approval of the subject application will not cause
| waste or impair correlative rights.




—Dien
Casa No, 1646
Ordexr No. 1-1386

IT IS THEREIORE ORDERED:

That the applicant, imerada Petroleum Corporation, bo and
the game 18 hereby authorized to dually complete it Ida Wimberley
Yiell No. 9, located 1650 foet from the North line and 980 feet from
the VWest line of Section 25, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Lea County, Now Mexico, in such a nanner as to permit the production
of o1l from the Blinebry formation adjacent to the Justis-DBlinebry
0Oil Pool and the production of oil from the Jugtis-Drinkard Pool
through parallel stringe of 2-3/8 inch tubing.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That applicant shall complete, operate, and
produce said wall 1in accordance with the provisions of Bection V,

Bule 112-A,

- PPOVIDED FURTHER, That applicant shall take packer-leakage
tests upon completion and anpually thereafter during theé Annual
- Gag~-01l1 Ratio Test Period for the Justis-Drinkard Pool,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: That jurisdiction of this cause is

- hereby retained by the Commission for such further order or orders
as may secr necessary or convenient for the prevention of waste
and/or protection of corrslative rights; upon failure of applicant
to comply with any requirement of this order, after proper notice
and herring the Commission may terminate the authority heraby
granted and require applicant or its successors and assigns to-limit
its activities to regular sipgle~zone production in the interests

of conservation.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW HEXIOO

GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION f

JOHN BURRCUGHS, Chairman

mv E. MORGAN, Member
// X ." Ty .":]

i’
/ / ; 7 ,3" .
(/(' \l\ . \_/< \ . ; .

A, L, PORTER, Jr.,\!nnbor & Becretary




A\ .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 6-1-56
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

PACKER.SETTING AFFIDAVIT
(Dual Completions)

STATE OF New Mexico )
)ss
County of_Lea )
¥r. B,A. Moore , being first duly sworn according to law, upon his

oath deposes and says:

That he is of lawful age and has full knowledge of the facts herein below

set out,
That he i{s employed by, Amerada Petroleum Corporation gpn the capacity "
of__Asst, Dist, Supt. ' and as such is its authorized agent.
_ That on__3-13- , 19.59_, he personally supervised the setting of
a__Baker W.L. Model " ip  Amerada Petroleum Corporation 'g
' "(Make and ‘Type of Packer) (Operator)
Ida Wimberley ‘ ___Well No.__ ¢ , loezted in Unit
ﬁeaae) s v
Letter , Section___22 , Township , Range__37=E____, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico.
That said packer was set at a subsurface depth of 5800! feet,
said depth measurement having been furnished by Aire Line .

That the purpose of setting this packer was to effect a seal in the
annular space between the two strings of pipe where the packer was set so as to
prevent the commingling, within the well-bore, of fluids produced from a stratum
below the packer with fluids produced from a stratum above the packer, That this
packer was properly set and that it did, when set, effectively and absolutely
seal off the annular space between the two strings of pipe where it was set in
such manner as that it prevented any movement of fluids across the packer.

Aperada Petroleum Corporation
(Company)

ﬁ (A ) L&GL‘

(its Agent)

Subscribed and sworn to before me this the 6th day of_May  ,AD,

1960 . =
| - W Wbk

NotaYeaPﬁblic fn and for the County

My Commission Expires 8-31-61 .




CASE 1647: Olsen Oils, Inc, application
for 80-acre NS gas proration unit, Jalmat
Gas Pool & unorthodox location,
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE NO, 1647

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

April 22, 1959 ,
; DEARNLEY - MT1ER & ASSOCIATES
. GENERAL LAW REPOATERS -
ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEeXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691
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>,record to show Girand & Neal of South Hobbs, New Mexico as attorney

follows:
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
April 22, 1959
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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1647 Application of Olsen 0Oils, Inc., for a non-
standard gas proration unit and an unorthodox
gas well location. Applicant, in the above
styled cause, seeks an order establishing an
80-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the *
Jalmat Gas Pool consisting of the W/2 NW/4 of
Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedi-
cated to applicant's Gregory "B" Well No. 1
located 2310 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the West line of said Section 28. :
Applicant further seeks approval for the un- :
orthodox location of said gas well.

BEFORE:
Daniei S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. GIRAND: If the Examiner please, I would .like the

for the applicant. I'have one witness I would like to have sworn.
(Witness sworn)
DEWEY WATSON,

called as a witness, having first been duly sworn, testified as

MR. GIRAND: Take the stand, Mr. Watson,
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, GIRAND:

S

DEARN/FY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
S 3EYERAL LAW REPORTERS
- ALEUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-6691




@ “state your name, please.

A Dewey Watson.

Q Angd where do you live, Mr. Watson.

A Jal, New Mexico.

Q By whom are you employed?

A Olsen 0Oils, Incorporated.

Q In what capacity are you employed?

A As a geological engineer.

Q Have you had occasion to testify before the 01l Con-

servation Commisaion on previous occasions in the’capacity of a
retroleum engineer? ‘ A Yes, I haee.

MR. GIRAND: Ie the Examiner satisfied with the
witness' qualifications?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Girand) Are you familiar with the application
of Olsen 0ils as being Case No. 16472 A Yes, J am.
Q State when the well, or application for driliing, was

filed with the U. S. G. S., if you will, please.

A It was filed on November the 13th, '58.
Q And when was it approved?
A November the 20th, '58.

MR. GIRAND: I would like to correct those dates. In
-t my application I show that as November the 23rd and NoVember the

26th. There 18 a date error. The copy of the notice of intention

to drill 1s on file with the Commission.

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASHOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. New MeXxIco
Phone CHopel 3-6691




pany Gregory "B" Well No. 1, what was it intended to be at the time
the drilling operation commenced?

A Well, it was drilled as an oll test.

Q And 1s it within what has previously been designated
as the Rhodes 0311 Pool?

A Yes, sir. It was.

Q | I see. Now, I hand you here what has been identified
and marked for identification as Exhibit No. 3 and ask you if you
can ldentify that instrument?

A This 1s a survey plat_of the area made by John West
in Hobbs showing the lOcation'of the offset wells in the Olsen
011s'! acreage and the location of the Gregory "B" 1.

Q Now, I hand you what has beecn marked~for identificatidn
as Exhibit No. 4. Will you state what thét exhibit purports to

show?

A Well, this 1s a map that has the wells plotted immed-
iately offSetting the acreage, and shows the available tops on it
and where we had logs to correlate'With-the pius or minus on top

of ‘the Yates, and also the o0il wells producing or that have been

producihg in the area as a minus.

Q It is my understanding that the Gregory "B" No. 1
well is the only gas well in the immediate vicinity there, 1s that

correct?

A Yes, sir. There is nothing closer than/four locationsg

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL L AW REPORTEHS
ALBUQUERQUE., NEwW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691

Q (By Mr. Girand) Now, Mr. Watson, the Olsen 01l Com- |



which would‘be the City Service égéte NEZ 2 ﬁo‘the South-and Westjm'rmm“

Q Is that the only other gas well in the immediate
vicinity? A Yes, sir.

Q As shown by your Exhibit No. 4? A Right.

Q All the other wells are o0ll wells producing at this
time? ‘

A Well, the ones that aren't plugged and abandoned are

producing, yes, sir.

Q Now, I'hand you here what has been marked Exhibit No.
5. What is that?

A This isva tabulatioﬁ of the shut-in pressure surveys
taken by El Paso on the Rhodes Storage Area; of their injection
wells and the wells surrounding the area that they operate. It is
taken every four months, and it is reported in the Rhodes report.
This particular report here was taken September of '58.

Q Now, from the repért you have there and as shown by
your Exhibit 5, do you‘have any wells reported there that have a

comparable shut-in pressure to the Gregory "B" No. 1?

A N¢, sir. The pressures are frqm about three to four
hundred pounds lower than the shut-in pressﬁre in the Gregory "B"
with one excepﬁion. That's the Missouri Federal No. 2.

Q Now,’basing your answer on your qualifications or on
your study of the area and from the exhibits you have'inVestigated

in your office and the office of the E1 Paso and other companies,

in your opinion, do you believe that there is a communication of

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEeXI1CO
Phone CHopel 3-6491
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the excepted area in the Jalmat Gas Pool, is that correct? It's

your gas with the gas in what 1s known as the Rhodes Storage Area?

A No, sir. I believe 1t's geparate.
Q Now, have you had a test run on your well?
A Yes, sir. There was a four point Baker pressure test

conducted by E1l Paso on February the 26th, 1959, and reported to

the Commission.

Q Is that on their Form 1227 A Yes, it is.
Q And part of their files? A Right.
Q And what did that test show as to the preduction of

thls particular well?
A Well, the absolute 6pen flow of 4,800,000 cublc feet

per day, with the liquid of 5 barrels per minute.

Q Now, the location of the Gregory "B" No. 1 well is in

the area that has been excluded to the Jalmat Pool?

A It has been excluded. Yes, sir.

Q And is a gas well In what is known as the Rhodes 01l
Pool, is that right? A Yes, sir.

Q There are no gas rules covering the particular area

in which this well is located?

A None, except for the storage area.
Q General rules? A Yes, sir,
Q Now, if the Commission grants this application, would

the inclusion of this property, this 80 acres into the Jalmat Pool

be satisfactory with the operator of Olsen 01ils? A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES"
GENERAL, L AW REPORTER S
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHape! 3-6691
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cluding this

applicant?

Q

A

witness.

witness?

”Mﬁ;”ﬁﬁﬁaéﬁgﬂmﬁﬁaf”waé.ﬁhag duéhﬁioh aﬁuﬁn, pléaﬁe?
would the adoption of the Jalmat Pocl rules for this area or in-

He answered it would.

under the rules and regulations of the Commission?

MR, GIRAND: If the application was acted on favorably,
into the Jalmat Pool area be satisfactory with the

MR. NUTTER: I see.

(By Mr. Girand) The well is definitely a gas well

Yes, 1t 1is.

MR. GIRAND: I believe that's all I have of this
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of the

CROSS EXAMINATION

MR. PAYNE:

QUESTIO&S BY:
Q

for o1l?
Q

A

Q

A

Q

Anderson-Pritchard acreage?

Mr.‘Watson,'yqu say the well in question was drilled
A Yes, it was.

Was the location orthodox for an oil well?

Yes, slr. It was. |

Have any attempts been made to unitize with the

Yes, there has been,
And those proved unsuccessful, did they?

Yes, they did.

I believe you stated in your application that this

- DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

Phone CHopel 3-66%91




well is not comﬁleted in any deglgnated gas pool, is that rightv

A Yes, sir.

Q Paragraph 6 says, " Applicant will Pfully show that
the well was not located within any designated gas pool."

A Yes, sir. That's true.

Q Now, do you know by that that the Jalmat rules do not
apply to this well because 1t was not within the horizontal limits
of thé Jalmat Gas Pool?

A It is within the Jalmat. It was extended to cover

the acreage. It would be within the limits.

Q Well, what I am getthg at, 1t is within the horizontal
1imits now, is 1t rnot? = A Yes, sir.

Q Even though the --

MR. PORTER: I'd like to clarify this a 1ittle. From
his discussion here I take it that this well is located withiﬁ
what has been referred to as the Rhodes Storage Area, which in
itself 1is encompassed by the Jalmat Gas Pool, but in which the
Jalmat'rules do not apply, is that it

MR. GIRAND: That is correct. This particular tract
was deleted from the order RF—250 along with other tracts desig-
nated as the Rhodes Storage Area;

| MR. PORTER: Excuse me, Mr. Payne, I just wanted to
clear that up. |

, Q (By Mr. Payne) So that this well would not be covered
by the Jalmat Pool rules and, therefore, the statewide rules would

< DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
) Phone CHapel 3-669}
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”E‘l-—;)ply:::‘
f Yeg. Under the pregsent system,
Q So it would be a non-prorated gas well:
A Right.

MR. PAYNE: I believe that's all I have at this time.

QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Watson, is it your contention by showing these
préssure diffefentials on Exhiblt No. 5 that this well is not
completed in the adtual physical Rhodes Storage Area?

A Yes, that's right.

G - Although 1% is within the boundaries of the so called
storage area?

A That’'s correct.

Q Do you feel'that perhaps the storage area boundaries
are unduly 1arge then?

A Well, evidently they afe; some. I mean aS‘fér*as
unduiy is concerhed I don‘t know, but evidehtly there is a barrier
somewhere between the two areas.

Q Now, are any of the wells that you showed pressure

on Exhibit No. 5, are any of those wells shown here on No. 47

A No, sir, they are not, except:the City Serﬁice No. 2.
Q What is the location of that well? ;

A It's in Section 32, Northwest of the Northeast.

Q Are all of these wells outside of the area that is

shown by this Exhibit No. 4 or you just haven't placed them on the

¥
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exhibilt”

A Well, they are outside of the area.

Q I see,

A There might be two or three of them right at the very
top but 1t's not -- there are two in Section 21. I don't know the

exact location on those as far as the injection wells are concerned.
Q Then the two that would be in Section 21 are the

nearest of any of these, 1s that correct< ’ A Yes, sir,

MR. NUTTER: Now, you stated »in your application, Mr.
Girand, that you had-attached a copy of the nctice of intention
to drill which was filed with the Department of the Interior?

MR, GIBAND: Yes, sir. The notice that I have at-
tached there is the -wrong notice. B

MR, NUTTER: Do you have a copy of the notice .o_'f
intention to drill that was filed?

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. The copy has been friled with

the Commission.

Q@  (By Mr. Nutter) This well, Mr. wét-s.on, was projected
originally as an oil well in thé~Rhodés- 01l Pool? A Yes, sir.
| Q What are the vertical limits of the Rhodes 0il Pool?
A That I don't know as far ias the vertical limits. ' .
- Q What formation did you project the well- threough? ‘
A It was Seven Rivers. I would assume -- I mean that | : | i

the vertical 1imits of the Jalmat would include the gas area of

the Rhodes, but I wouldn't be sure about that.

GENERAL L.AW REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO
~ Phons CHapel 36691
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Q Youugelie;e the vertical 1imits of ﬁhe Jalmat go dovn

through the upper and middle Seven Rivers formationt

A Yes. There miay be a difference between the Rhodes
0il area because those other wells are producing higher in the
section.

Q There 1s no posslbility of this being a high gas-oil
ratio oil well in the Rhodes 011 Pool, is there?

MR, PAYNE: It actually produces from the Jalmat Q(Gas
Pool, is that right?

A Yes. The 1imits of the Jalmat Gas Pool., See, the
Well-was drilled to 3365 and the zone that we were looking for
céme in about 3388.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) vDé you have a log of this -- an
electric log of this well?

A Yes, sir, I have, if you would like to look at it.

Q Can you furnish the Commission a copy‘of the electric
log of the well with the perforated interval marked on that, Mr.
wétson? , ' ' A Yes, sir.

MR, NUTTER: Off the record.
(Discussion off ihe record. )

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Watson, it commonly referred to

the area of the;Rhodés Storage Area as an area thét is defined by

a unit agreement, 1s that correct?

A I believe 1t 1is.
Q This unit agreement was approved by the Department of

11
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Interior quite a number of years ago, is that correct:
£ And the state. Yes, sir. The state has some acreage
in the Rhodes unit somewhere. Now, I'm hot saying 1t's the same

agreement.

MR. GIRAND: I think I'm better qualified o answer
that than the witness. "

MR. NUTTER: UWould you answer the question<

MR. GIRAND: There were approximately 800 acres placed
in the storage area by the State of New Mexico back in 1944, and
the Commission entered the order at that time declaring the Rhodes
Storage Area; The U. S. G. S. at the same time or approximately
the same time 1in 1944 entered into an agreement with the E1 Paso,
and.certain operators Joined in that agreement wherein certain
acres were dedicated to the Rhodes Storage Area. However, the
acreage Iin question here was never dedicated to that area, althoug}
this 1s within the boundaries of‘the area.

MR. NUTTER: It was delineated?

MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir. Of the area that is called
the Rhodes Storage Afea, this particular acreage has never_béen
committed to that unit agreement.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) In other words, Mr. Watson, this

aereage that we have in question here today is not a part of the

Rhodes Storage unitaacreége? . ' A Yes,
Q And has never been committed to that unit?
A "Never been committed, no, sir.

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCINTES
GENERAL LAw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW Mgx(co
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6 TAnd your application here today 1n for an 80 aere non-
standard proration unit in the Jalmat Gas Pool? A Yes, sir.

O  And this well is completed within the vertical limits
of the Jalmat Gas Fool? A Right.

Q It lies within the horizontal limits of the Jalmat

Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir., It that Jalmat extends through that Rhodes

unit, 1t does. Yes, sir.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, GIRAND:

Q Mr, Watson, in that connection you are also seeking

heres approval of the unorthodox location for the well?

A Yes, sir.
Q And you are also séeking that théIWell be assigned_
some on some basis?
A Préferably the Jalmat.
MR. NUTTEﬁ: Any further questions of the witness?
If not, he may be excused.
MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, I have two

exhibits that need identification. Exhibit 1 is the recelipts

showlng that the offset lessees to the Gregory "B" No. 1 Well were}

notified and furrlshed a éopy of the application. Exhibit 2 is a

copy of the Commission's order R-520.

Q (By Mr. Girand) Mr. Watson, I hand you here what has

been identified as Exhibit No. 6. Can you identify that instrumen

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Y
A This is the application to drill sent in to ithe U.S.G.$.
' |

i
i

by Olsen Oils, Incorporated to drill the well at Gregory "B" 1.

MR. GIRAND: We would like to introduce Exhibits 1 |
through 6 inclusive., Exhibit 3 is the map showing the location ofé
Gregory "B" No. 1 Well, Exhibit 4 is a map showing the total depté
fof all wells in the immediate arca. Exhibit 5 is the shut-in ?
pressure of all gas wells in the storage area as well as the well
in queStion. Exhibit 6 is the cqpy‘of the notice of intention to
arill. Exhiblit 1 is the notice and 2 is the copy of order 520,
I believe, or R-520. , ;

MR. NUTTER: Without objection applicant's Exhibits faé
1 through 6 will'be entered in evidence. Mr. wéfson, you will i
furnish the Commission with arcbpj'of the lgg with the perforated
interval indicated thereon? |

A Yes, sir, I will,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further?

MR. WAYNE: David Wayne, El Paso Natural Gas. As
" operator of the Rhodes Sﬁorage unit and as an operator of leases

offsetting the proposed non-standarad unit; concurs in the applica-

tion for Olsen Oil Company.

MR, GIRAND: DBefore the case closes, if the Commission

please, I would llke to direct the Commission's attehtion to Cases

680, 681, 682, and 683, which were cases involving undedicated acreage in
the Rhodes unit but located in the delineated area of the Rhodes

Storage Area.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL L AW REFORTERS .
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEeXico
Phone CHapel 3-6691




take admi 1strative note of those
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MR. NUTTER: We will |

. b
casen, Mr. girand. I8 there anything further in Case 1ehe  If

not, we wilil take the case snder advisement and bake the next cases

case 1049.

DEARMLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GengRAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6691

b




e

et
C\

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUﬁTY OF BERNALILLO ) v
1, Ned A. greenig, Court Reporter, in and‘for the County
of Bernalillo, state of New Mexlco, do hereby certify that the forg-

going and attached Transcript of Proceedings pefore the New Hexicce

oil Conservation Commission was reported py me in stenotype and
reduced to typewritten granscript by me, and that the same 1s a
true and gorrect\record to the best of my knowledge s skill and '

ability.

3 do hereby certify that 1a foregoling 1s
e compleic coonrd ol e scQings in
the Exanines 1oaring OF L@ dfé¢7ﬂ

heard by 1€ Of..... ‘/"7@. 19..857...

, Examiner

DEARNLEY -
GENERA
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

May 15, 1959

Mr. W. D. Girand
Girand & Stout

- P, O. Box 1445
Hobbs, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Girand:
On bobhalf of your client, Olsen Oils, Inc., we enélose
two copies of Order No. R-1391 issued May 13, 1939, by
- the 011 Conservation Commission in Case No. 1647, which
wasg heard omn April 22, 1959 at Santa Fe before an examniner.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

== TO & C2

ir/

Enclosures




GIRAND & STOUT

LAWYERS
204 LEA COUNTY STATE PANK BUN.DING
HOBBE, NEW MEXICO TELEPHONEL -
V. D, GIRAND EXPRESS 3.9116
LOWELL 8TOUT s . 7 POSY OFFICE ADX 1445
R Y
Macch 26, 1959, S
s -
(i ! ’
L /
e
// ’l? (5] ) )
L/ ["" {
0il Conservation Cowmission, ,Kﬁ”

State Capitol,
Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Gentlenen:

; Enclosed you will find original and two copies
of Application of OLSEN OILS, INC. requesting creation of
a gas proracion unit authorizing unorthodox location of

a gas well and exception to Rule 104 and establishing
‘allowable for said well. By copies of this letter, nctice
is being given to all offset lessees. ' ' -

‘We would appreciate your setting this matter down
at the earliest possible date.

”/éyf//iﬁbbééi’ | | A : Very truly yours,

_ o s 4 . ' J
uM/;},}Zﬂ - ‘ - GIRAND & STOUT,
=t o g
, BY/// Y
AP e
G/be ‘ . -
cc: Anderson-Prichard 0il Corporation,

Liberty Bank Building, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma.

The Texas Company,

Midland, Texas. | ,
£l Paso Natural Gas Company, R ‘
E1l Paso, Texas. ' L/ s
Mr. Joe Goodman, ’ B ;?_t

Box 174, El Paso, Texas.

Levers 0il Company, B -
Box 784, Roswell, New Mexico. R S A’$:j“



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

‘ CASE NO. 673
ORDER NO. R~520

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN
ORDER AMENDING, REVISING OR ABROGATING
EXISTING RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION, AND/OR . | S ""

PROMULGATING RULES AND ascumnoés, BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
RELATING TO GAS POOL DELINEATION, GAS B CONSEIVAIEN (o dANIREION
PRORATION, AND OTHER RELATED MATTERS, Ch Cliveet S el
AFFECTING OR CONCERNING THE JALCO, S e RS NOL
LANGMAT, EUMONT, AND ARROW GAS POOLS, a'; - Jiv D ,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. R

ORDER _OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COHMISS ION:

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.me, on March 17, 1954, April 15, 1954,
May 10, 1954, and May 11, 1954, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Gl Conservation :
Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission®.,

NOK, on thi,s 12th day of August, 1954, the Cor’nmissiori, a quorum being present, having
considered the records and testimony adduced and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice of the time and place of hearing and the purpose thereof having
been given as required by law, the Commission has junsdiction of this case and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That under date of February 17, 1953, the Commission issued its Order No. R=-264
cripating the Jalco, Langmat, Arrow, and Eumont Gas Pools. That Order R=-264 defined the
vertical and horizontal limits of the Langmat, Jalco, Eumont and Arrow gas pools and that
by subsequent orders the Commission extended the horizontal limits of the Jalco and Eumont
Gas Pools and extended the vertical limits of the Eumont Gas Pool.

{3) That under date of September 28, 1953, the Commission issued its Orders Nos.
R=368, R-369, R-370 and R-371 and under date of November 10, 1953, the Commission issued
its Orders Nos. R-368-A, R=369-A, R=370-A and R-371-A, providing rules, definitions and
procedures to be followed in prorating gas in the jalco, Langmat, Eumont and Arrow gas
pools; and by subsequent orders issued after due notjce and hearing, the Commission allo-
cated production of gas in said pools commencing January 1, 1954.

(4) That the Eumont and Arrow Gas Pools are separate gas reservoirs and should be
defined vertically and horizontally as set forth in this order; that the Jalco and Lang-
mat Gas Pools are in fact one common gas reservoir, and said reservoir should be desig-
nated the "Jalmat Gas Pool™ and delineated as set forth in this order.
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(5) That the produging capacity of the gas wells in the Jalmat, Eumont and Arrow
Gas Pools 1is greater than the market demand for gas from each of such pools.

(6) That for the prevenition of waste it is necessary to allocete and prorate the
gas production among the gas wells in the Jalmat, Eumont and Arrow Gas Pools in accord-

ance with provisions of this oxder-

(7) That thle protection and proper recognition of correlative rights as such rights
are defined by Section 26 (h) Chapter 168, New Mexico Session Laws of 1949, require that
the gas production from the Jalmat, Eumont and Ar-ow gas pools be prorated in accordance
with the terms and provisions of this order.

(8) That the Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth in this order are in all
respects in the interests of conservation and provide for the allocation of the allowable
production asmong the gas wells in the Jalmat, Eumont and Arrow gas pcols upon a reasone
able basis and give appropriate recognition to correlative rights.

(9) That one gas well in the Jalmet, Eumont and Arrow Gas Pools can efficiently
drain 640 acreso ;

(10) That for the prevention of waste, a limiting gas-oil ratio of 10,000~t0-1
‘should be assigned to the units in the following pools, namely:s Cooper-Jal 0il Pool,
Langlie-Mattix Oil Pool, South Eunice Oil Pool, Penrose-Skelly Oil Posl, Leonard Oil Pool,
South Leonard 0il Pool, Hardy Oil Pcol, Rhodes Oil Pool, Jalmat Gas Pool, Arrow Gas Pool

and Eumont Gas Pool.

- (11) To prevent waste, the vertical limits of the following oil pools nsmely:
Euni ce~Monument Oi1l Pool, Arrowhead 0il Pool, South Eunice 0il Pool, Langlie-Mattix Oil
" Pool, Cooper=~Jal 0il Pool, Rhodes Oil Pool, Eaves Oil Pool, Hardy Qil Pool, Penrose~
Skelly 011 Pool, Leonard Oil Pool, South Leonard Oil Pool, should be redefined as provid-
ed hereinafter in this order so that the vertical limits of the said oil pools will not
conflict with the vertical limits of overlying gas pools.

" (12) That the horizontal limits of the oil pools named in Finding No. 11 should be
defined as hereinafter set forth in this order.

(13) That the Falby-Yates Oii Pcol should be abolished.

(14) That in the 1ntérests of conservation, the special rules hereinafter set forth
governing the production of oil from wells completed within the vertical and horizontal
limits of the Jalmat, Eumont and Arrow gas pools should be adopted.

(15) That for the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative rights, the
special rules contained in this order should be adopted to govern the production of oil
from wells completed or recompleted in such a manner that the bore hole of the well is
open in both the upper gas pools and the underlying oll pools.

- (16) That for the prevention of waste a "no-flare” rule should be adopted to pro-

hibit the flaring, venting, or wasting of casinghead gas or any other type of gas in any
of the gas or oil pools referred to and affected by this order.

IT IS msasmné ORDERED:

- (1) That the Jalmat Gas Pool be and the same hereby is created. The vertical limits
of the Jalmat Gas Pool shall extend from the top of the Tansill formation to & point 100




3
Order No. R=520

feet above the base of the Seven Rivers formation, thereby including all of the Yates
formation. The horizontal limiis of the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be the area &s described
in Exhibit "A" attached hereto and made a part hereof.

(2) That the vertical limits of the Eumont Gas Pool, heretofore created, shall ex=~
tend from the top of the Yates formation to the base of the Queen formation, thereby in-
cluding all of the Yates, Seven Rivers and Queen formations.- The horizontal limits of the
Eutont Gas Pool shal) be the area as described in Exhibit "B" attached hereto and made a

part hereof-

(3) That the vertical 1imits of the Arrow Gas Pool, heretofore created, shall extend
from the top of the Yates formation to the base of the Queen formation, thereby including
all of the Yates, Seven Rivers and Queen formations. The horizontal limits of the Arrow
Gas Pool shall be the area as described in Exhibit "C" attached hereto and made a part
hereof.

(4) That the vertical limits of the Eunice-Monument Oil Pool, heretofore created,
shall include all of the Grayburg and San Andres formations. The horizontal limits of
the Eunice-Monument Oil Pool shall be the area as described in Exhibit "D" attsched here~
to and made a part hereof. ‘

ooy

(5) That the vertical limits of the Arrowhead Oil Pocl shall include all of the
Grayburg formationo

(6) That the vertical limits of the following oil pools, heretofore created, defin-
ed and described shall extend from a point 100 feet above the base of the Seven Rivers
fqrmation to the base of the Queen formation.

Cooper-Jal 0il Pool
South Eunice Gil Pool
Langlie-Mattix 01l Pool

(7) That the horizontal limits of the Cooper-Jal 0il Pool shall be the area as
described in Exhibit "E" attached hereto and made a part hereofs.

(8) That the horizontal limits of the Langlie-Mattix 01l Pool shall be the area as
described in Exhibit "F" attached hereto and masde a part hereof.

(9) That the horizontal limits qf the South Eunice 0il Pool shall be the area as
described in Exhibit "G" atiached hereto and msde a part hereof. .

(10) That no gas, elther dry gas or casinghead gas, shall be flared or vented in
the following pools unless specifically authorized by order of the Commission after
motice and hearings

Euni ce~Monument 011l Pool
South Eunice 0il Pool
Hardy 0il Pool
Penrose-Skelly 011 Pool
Cooper-=Jal Gil Pool
Arrowhead 0il Pool
Langlie~Mattix Oil Pool
Rhodes 0il Pool

Leonard 011 Pool

South Leonard Oil Pool
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Eaves 0il Pool
Arrow Gas Pool
Eumont Gas Pool
Jalmst Gas Pool

This rule shsll become effective November 1,1954. Any operator desiring %o obtain
exception from the provisions of this rule shall apply for hesring prior to September 195,
1954. All operators shall file Form C~110, in duplicate, designating thereon the dis-
position of 2ll dry gas or casinghead gas from each well in each pool listed above.
Within 15 days after completion of any oll or gas well within the boundaries of the ebove
listed pools, the operator shall file Form C=110 designating the disposition of gas from
the well. ’

Faellure to comply with the provisions of this rule within the prescribed time limits
will result in the suspension of any further allowable. Extraction plants procecessing
sny gas from any of the above designated pools shall comply with the "no-flare" provisions
of this rule, provided however, that the restriction may be 1lifted when mechanical diffi-
culties arise or when the gas flared is of no commercisl valueo

{(11) That oil wells producing from the following named pools shall be allowed to
produce 8 volume of gas each day not exceeding the daily normal unit oil allowable mul-
tiplied by 10,0003 provided however, that such well shall not be allowed to produce oil
im excess of the normal unit aliowable as ordered by the Commission under the provisions
of Rule 5055 Cooper-~Jal 0il Pool, Langlie-Mattix Oil Pool, South Eunice Oil Pool, Penrose-
Skelly OGil Pool, Leonard Oil Pool, South Leonard Oi1 Pool, Hardy 0il Pool and Rhodes 0il
Pool. S

(12) That the Falby=~Yates Oil Pool as heretofore created, defined and described
shall be sbolished and all oil wells presently producing from the Fslby-Yates Oil Pool
shall be governed by the applicable rules of the Jalmat Gas Pool.

(13) That that portion of the Rhodes Storage Area lying within ths defined limits
of the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be exempted from the applicable provisions of the Jalmat
Gas Pool Rules. The Rhodes Storage Area shall include the following described areai

TOWNSHIP 26 South, RANGE 37 East, NMPM
Sec. 4t W/2 NW/4, SE/4 SE/a, W/2 SE/4, SW/4;
Sec. Bt All ' ’ .

Sec. 6t NE/4 NW/4, NE/4, SE/4 SE/4, N/2 SE/4

Sec. 73+ NE/4 N74
Sec. 8t N/2, N/2 §/2, SE/4 SW/4, S/2 SE/4
Seco 93 All

. Sec- 10: W/2 NW/4, SE/4 NW/4, S/2
Secs- 15 & 163 All .
Sec. 17: E/2 NW/4, E/2
Seco 20s E/2
Secs. 21 & 221 All
Sec. 231 SW/4 NW/4, SW/4
Secso 26, 27, & 28s All
Sec. 29: E/2 NE/4

That special pool rules applicable to the Jalmet Gas Pool be, &nd the same hereby
are promulgated as follows:




“5-
Order No. R=520

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR
THE JALMAT GAS POOL

Well Spacing and Acresge Reguirements for Drilling Tracts.
< R

RULE 1. Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more outside the boundary of the
Jalmat Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildcat well. Any well drilled less than one
mile outside the boundary of the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be spaced, drilled, opersted and
prorated in accordance with the regulationg ian effect in the Jalmat Gas Pool.

RULE 2. Each well drilled or recompleted within the Jalmat Gas Pool on & standard
proration unit after the effective date of this rule shall be drilled not closer than
1980 feet to any boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330 feet to a quarter-quarter
section line or subdivision inner boundary line. Any well drilled to and producing from
the Jalmat Gas Pool prior to the effective date of this order at a location conforming
to the spacing requirements effective at the time said well was drilled shall be consider-
ed to be located in conformance with this rule.

RULE 3. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant exception to
the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing where application has been filed
in due form and the necessity for the unorthodox location is based on topographical con-
ditions or is occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another
horizon.

Applicantg shall furnish all operators within a 1980~foot radius of the subject well
a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant shall include with his appli-
cation a list of names and addresses of all operators within such radius, together with
a stipulation that proper notice has been given said operators at thse addresses given.
‘The Secretary of the Commission shall wait at least 20 days before approving any such
unorthodox location, and shall approve such unorthodox location only in the absence of
objection of any offset operators. In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox
location the Commission shall consider the mstter only after proper notice and hearing.

RULE 4. The provisions of Statewide Rule 104, Paragraph (k), shall not apply to the
Jalmat Gas Pool located in Lea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 5. (a) The acreage allocated to a gas well for proration purposes shall be
known 8as the gas proration unit for that well. For the purpose of gas allocation in the
Jalmat Gas Pool, a standard proration unit shall consist of between 632 and 648 contiguous
surface acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal subdivision
(section) of the U. S. Public Land Surveys with a well located at least 1980 feet from
the nearest property lines; provided, however, that a none-standard gas proration unit may
be formed after notice and hearing by the Commission, or under the provision of Paragraph
(b) of this Rule.

The allowable production from any non-standard gas proration unit as compared with
the allowsble production therefrom if such tract were a standard unit shall be in the
ratic of the area of such non-standard proration unit expressed in acres to 640 acres.

Any gas proration unit containing between 632 and 648 acres shall be considered to contain
640 acres for the purpose of computing allowableso
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In establishing a non-standard gas proration unit the location of the well with re-~
spect to the two neirest boundary lines thereof shall govern the maximum amount of acreage
that may be assigned to the well for the purposes of gas proration; provided, however,
that any well drilled to and producing from the Jalmat Gas Pool, as defined herein, prior
to the effective dite of this order at a location conforming with the spacing requirements
effective at the time said well was drilled shall be granted a tolerance not exceeding 330
fecet with respect to the reguired distances from the boundary lines. The maximum acreage
which shall be assigned with respect to the well's location shall be as follows:

Location faximum Acreage
660 - 660° 160 acras
660' -~ 1980° 320 acres

(b) The Secretary of the Comndssion shall have authority to grant an exception
to Rule 5 (a) without Notice and Hearing where application has been filed in due form and
where the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied withj

l. 'The non-standard gas proration unit consists of contiguous quarter-quarter
- sections and/or lots.

2. The non-standard gas proration unit lies wholly within & single governmental
section.
‘ 3. The entire non-standsrd gas proration unit may reasonably be presumed to be
productive of gas. _ »

4. The length or width of the non~standard gas proration unit does not exceed
5280 feot. - »
: - 5. The applicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from (a) all
cperators owning intereste in the quarter sections in which any part of the non-standard
gas proration unit 1s situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard gas
proration unit, and (b) all operators owning interests within 1500 feet of the well to
which such gas proration unit is proposed to be allocated.

’ 6. In lieu of paragraph 5 of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the
fact that said offset operators were notified by registered mail of his intent to form
such non-standard gas proration unit. The Secretary of the Commission may approve the
" application if, after a period of 30 days following the mailing of said notice, no operator
has made objection to formation of such non-standard gas proration unite.

RULE 6. (a) The Commission after notice and heaxing; shall consider tﬁe nominations
of gas purchasers from the Jalmat Gas Pool and other relevant dsta and shall fix the allow=
“able production of the Jalmat Gas Pool.

(b) The allowalle assigned to any well capable of producing its normal gas allow-
able in the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be the same proportion of the total remaining allowable
sllocated to said pool after deducting allowables of marginal wells that the number of
acres contained in the gas proration unit for that well bears  to.the acreage contained in
all gas proration units assigned to non-marginal wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool.

RULE 7. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration period the
Commisszon shall hold a hearing after due notice has been given. The Commission shall
cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliminary Nominations” of the amount of
gas which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration
period, by months, from the Jalmat Gas Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Prelimine
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ary Nominations" of purchasers, actual production, snd such other factors as may be deem-
ed applicable in determining the amount of gss that may be produced without waste within
the ensulng proration period. "Preliminary Nominetions" -shall be submitted on a form
prescribed by the Commission.

RULE 8. In the event a gas purchaser's market shall have increased or decreased, he
may file with the Coinmission prior to the 10th dey of the month 8 "supplemental™ nomina-
tion, showing the amount of gas he actually in good faith desires to purchase during the
ensuing proration month from the Jalmat Gas Pool. The Commisslon shall hold a public
hearing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market
demand for gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall issue a proration schedule
setting out the amount of ges which each well may produce during the ensuing proration
ﬂonth °

Included in the monthly prorat1ou schedule shall be (a) a summary of the total pool
allocation for that month showing nominations, and 2djustments made for undersge or over=
age applied from a previous month, (b) a tabulation of the net allowable, and production
for the second preceding month together with a cumulative overage or underage computation,
{c) a tabulation of the current and net allowables for the preceding month, (d) a tabula-
tion of current monthly allowables for the ensulng proration month, and (e) a tabulation
of the acreage assigned each well together with a tabulation of the acreage factor assign-
ed each well. For the purpose of allocation a proration unit of 640 acres shall be
assigned an acreage ‘factor of 4.005 a proration uhit of 160 acres g factor of 1.00, etc.

“Supplemental Nominations® shall 'be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commission.

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells in the Jalmat
Gas Pool delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease gathering system, and
shall inciude in the proration schedule of the Jalmat Gas Pool any well which it finds is
being unreasonably discriminated against through denial of access to a gas transportation
facility, which is reasonably capable of handling the type of gas produced by such well.
The total allowable to be allocated to the pool each month shall be equal to the sum of
the preliminary or supplemental nominations (whichever is applicable), together with any
adjustment which the Commission deems advisable.

. If during a proration month the acreage assigned a well is increased the operator
shall notify the Proration Manager in writing (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) of such in-
crease. The increased allowable assigned the gas proration unit for the well shall be
effective on the first day of the month following receipt of the notification by the
Proraticn Manager-

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 9. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 a.mo., January 1, and 7:00 a.m., July 1, shall
be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these dates shall be known
as gas proration periods. The amount of current gas allowable remaining unproduced at
the end of each proration period shall be carried forward to and may be produced during
the next succeeding proration period in addition to the normsl gas allowable for such
_ succeeding period; but whatever amount thereof is not made up within the first succeeding

proration period shall be cancelleds

If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from inability of the
wall to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal well and its allowable
_reduced to the well' s ability to produco° ,
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If at the end of a proration period a marginsl well has produced more than the total
allowable assigned a non-msrginal unit of corresponding size, the marginal well shall be
reclassified as a non~marginal well and its allowable adjusted accordingly.

If during a proration period a marginal well is reworked or recompleted in such 2
manner that its productive capacity is increased to the extent that it should be reclass=~
ified as & non~marginal well, the reclassification shall be effective on the first day
of the proration month following the date of recompletion.

The Proration Manager may reclassify a well at any time if production data or deliver-
ability tests reflect the need for such a8 ceclassification.

RULE 10, Overproductions A well which has produced a greater amount of gas than
was allowed during a given proration period shall have its allowable for the first suc-
ceeding proration period reduced by the amount of such overproduction end such overpro-
duction shall be made up within the first succeeding prorastion period. If, at the end
of the first succeeding proration period, the well is still overproduced, and has not been
in balancé since the end of the preceding proraticn period, then it shall be shut in and
its current monthly allowsble cherged against said cverproduction until the well is in
balance. 1f, at-any time, 2 well is overproduced an amount equaling six times its curreft
monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until it is in beslange,

The Commission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser rate than would be

the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing at public hearing after due
notice that complete shut in of the well would result in msterial damage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLDWABLES

RULE 11. No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-~104 and Form C-110
have been filed together with a plat showina acreage attributed to said well and the
locations of all wells on the lease-

RUL£ 12. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on the date of con=-
nection to a gas transportation facility, as determined from an affidavit furnished to
the Commission (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by the purchaser, or the date of filing of
Form C«104 and Form C-110 and the pla* described above, whichever date is the later.

REPCRTING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 13. The monthly gas production from each well shall be metered separately and
the gas production therefrom shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to
reach the Commission on or before the 20th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on such report what dispositiun has
been made of the gas produced.

Each purchaser or taker of gas in the Jalmat Gas Pool ¢hall submit a report to the
Commission so #s to reach the Commission on or before the 20th day of the month ﬂext
succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken- g

Such report shall be filed on either Form C=111 or Form C-114 (whichever is applica—
ble) with the wells being listed in approximately the same order as they are listed on
the proration schedule. ) i

Forms C-111 and C~114 referred to herein shall be submitted in duplicate, the orig-
inal being sent to the Commission at Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico, the other copy being
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sent to Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexicoo

Foym C~115 shall be submitted in accordance with Rule 11i4 of the Commission's Rules
angd Regulations-.

The full production of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allow-
able regardless of what disposition has been made of the gasy provided, however, that gas
used on the lease for consumption in leasse houses, treaters, compressors, combustion engines
and other similar lesse equipment shall not be charged against the well's allowable:

DEFINITIONS

BYLE 14. A gas well shall mesn a well producing with @ gas-oil ratio in excess of
100,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

RULE 15. A well producing from the Jalmat Gas Pool and not classified as a gas well

#s definec in Rule 14 shall be classified 235 an oil well.

HULE 16. The term "gas purchaser" as used in these rules, shall mean any "taker" of
gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection is made for.gas
transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibility of said "taker” to submit
a nomination.

RULE 17. No gas, elther dry gas or casinghead yas, produced from the Jalmat Gas Pool
shall e flared or «c.ted unless spec fically authorized by order of the Commission after
notice and hearing.

RULE 18. 0il wells producing from the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be allowed to produce a
volume of gas each day not exceeding the daily normal unit oil allowable multiplied by
10,0003 provided, however, that such well shall not be allowed to produce oil in excess
of the normal unit allowsble as ordered by the Commiesion under the provisions of Rule 505.

PROVIDED FURTHER, After the effective date of this order no well shall be completed
or recompleted in such 8 manner that the producing zone of the overlying gas pool and the
producing zone of the underlying oil pool sre both open In the same well bore unless spe-
cificslly suthorized by order of the Commission after notice and hearing. Dual completions
msy by effected in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the Commission's Rules

snd Regulations.

- Any well prasently completed in such 2 manner that the well bore is open to both the
overlying gas pool and the underlying oil pool shall be assigned to either the gas pool
or the oil pool by the Commission staff. Any operator of any well completed in such a
manner shall suvbmit to the Commission office at Hobba, New Mexico, 2ll pertinent well
completion data on Form C-105, together with electric logs, sample logs, drill stem test
records, etco All data shall be submitted in duplicate on or before September 15, 1954.
Failure of any operator to submit the reguired data will result in cancellation of Forme
C=110 and subsaquent cancellation of allowableso

If the operator is not satisfied with the well's assignment he may apply for a hear-
ing on the matter in accordance with Commission Rule 1203.

PROVIDED FURTHER, Gags-0il Ratio Tests shall be taken in accordsnce with the provi-
sions of Rule 301 of the Commission's Rules and Regulations-
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Gag-0i1 Ratio Tests shall be tsker in - 3ll odl or gas pools in acrordance with the
attached schedule, (Exhibit H). This schedule supersedes the annual Gaz-0il Ratio test
schedule previously iegsued only where spplicable-

The operator of any oil or gas well who has submitted Form C~116 to the Commission
during 1954 in compliance with the 1954 Annual Gas-0il Rstio test schedule previously
adoptad 1s exempted from the requirement of taking another Gas~0il Ratio test during 1954.
I1f the test previocusly submitted i¢ not complete the Proration Manager shall so advise
the operator and the operator shall submit the required test in conformance with the Gas-
0il Ratio test schedule as oullined in Exhibit "H" attached hereto and made a part hereof.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That for gas allocstion purposes and assignment of allowables the
combination of the Jalco and Langmat gas pocls to the Jalmat Gas Pool shall be effactive

September 1, 1954.

It is recognized that a great many wells will be reclassified and reassigned as a
result of the provisions of thia order and that the time invelved in the reclassification
may csuse certain inequities; therefore, the Proration Manager is hereby directed to take
such action as he deems advisable to prevent juequitable withdrawals.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That in filing Form C~101 "Notice of Intention to Drill or Re=~
complete” all operators shall strictly &omply with the provisions of Rule 104, paragraph

(e)o

PROVIDED FURTHER, That failure to comply with the provisions of this order or the
rules contained herein shall result in the cancellation of zliowable assigned to the
affected wello No further allowable shall be assigned to the affected weil until all
rules and regulations sre complied withe The Proration Manager shall notify the operator
of the well and the purchaser in wiiting of the date of allowable cancellation and the
reason therefor.

- PROVIDED FURTHER, That svecial pool rules applicable to the Eumont Gas Pool be,
and the same hereby are promulgeted as followst

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE EUMONT GAS POOL

Well Spacing and Acreagn Requirements fox Drillimg Tzattse

RULE l. Any well drilled z distance of one mile or more outside the boundary of the
Eumont Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildiat wello Any well drilled less than one
mile outside the boundary of the Eumont Gas Pool shall be gpaced, drilled; operatcd and
prorated in accordance with the vegulations in effect in the Eumont Gas Pool.

RULE 2. Each well drilled ox recompleted within the Eumont Gas Pool on a standard
proration unit after the effertive date of this rule shsll be drilled not closer than
1980 feet to any boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330 feat to a quasvter—quarter
section line or subdivision inner toundary line. Any well dvilled to and producing from
the Eumont Gas Pool prior to tha effective date of this order at a locztion conforming to
the spacing requirements effestive at the time said well was drilled shall be considered
to be located in conformance wiih this wules

RULE 3. The Secretaxy of the Commission shail have authority to grant exception to
the requirements of Rule 2 without notlice arnd bearing where application has been filed
in due form and the necessity for the usorthodox location is based on topo:raphical con=
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ditions or is occasionaed by the recompletion of a well previously drilled to anothex
horizon.

Applicants shall furnish all operators within 8 1980 foot radius of tha subject well
a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant shall include with his appli-
cation a list of names aiid addresses «f all operators within such radius, together with
a stipulation that proper notice has been given saild operators at the addresses glvens
The Secretary of the Commission shall wait at least 20 days before approving any such
unorthodox locetion, and shall approve such unozthodox location only in the absence of
objection of any offset operators. In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox
location the Commission shall ‘consider the matter on)y after proper notice and hearing.

RULE 4. The provision of Statewide Rule 104, Paragraph (k), shall not apply to the
Eumont Gas Pool located in Lea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 5. (a) The acreage allocated to a gas well for proration purposes shall be
known as the gas proration unit for that well. For the purpose of gss allocation in the
Eumont Gas Pool, a standard proration unit shall consist of between 632 and 648 contiguous
surface acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a lege! subdivision
(section) of the U. §. Public Land Surveys with a well located at least 1980 feet from
the nearest property lines; provided, however; that a non=gtandard gas proration unit may
be formed after nctice and hearing by the Commission, or under the provisions of Paragraph

(b) of this Rule.

. The allowable production from any non-standard gas proration unit as compared with

. the allowakle production therefrom if such tract were a standard unit shall be in the
‘ratio of the area of such non-sgtandard proration unit expressed in acres to 640 acres-
"Any gas: proration unit containing between 632 and 648 acres shall be considered to contain
640 acres for the purpose of computing allowables.

In establishing a non-standard gas proration unit the location of the well with
raspect to the two nearest boundary lines thereof shall govern the maximum amount of
acreage that may be assigned to the well for the purposes of gas proration; provided,
however, that sny well drilled to and producing from the Eumont Gas Pool, as defined
herein, prior to the effective date of this order at a location conforming with the
- spacing requirements effective at the time said well was drilled shall be granted a

tolerance not exceeding 330 feet with respect to the required distances from the boundary
lines.- The maximum acreage which shall be assigned with respect to the well's location

shall be as followss

"Location Maximum Acreage
660' «~ 660° " 160 acres
660 -~ 1980 320 acres

{b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grﬂnt an exception
to Rule 5 (a) without Notice and Heoring where application has been filed'in due form and
where the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with; -

, l. The non~standard gas proration unit c¢ccnsists of contiguous quarter—quaiter
sections and/or lots. : :

2. The non-standard gas proration unit lies wholly within 2 single §overnmental
section. ‘ ' :
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- 3. The entire non~standard gas proration unit may xreasonably be presumed to
be productive of gas.

-+ 4. The length or width of the non-standard gas proration unit does not exceed
5280 feeat. . :
- - 5o The spplicant presents written consent in the form of waivers from (a) all
operators owning interests in the quarter sections in which any part of the non-standard
gas proration unit is situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard gas
proration unit, and (b) all operators owning interests within 150G feet of the well to
which such gas proration unit is proposed to be allocated.

6. In liev of paragraph 5 of thie rule, the applicant may furnish proof of the
fact that said offset operators were notified by registered mail of his intent to form
such non-standard gas proration unit. The Secretary of the Commission may approve the
application if, after a period of 30 days following the mailing of seid notice, no operat-
or has made objection to formation of such non-standard gas proration unit-

RULE 6. (a) The Commission after notice and hearing, shall consider the nominations
of gas purchasers ‘from the Eumont Gas Pool and other relevant data and shall fix the allow-
able production of the Eumont Gas Pool. :

(b) The allowable assigned .to any well capable of producing its normal gas
~allowable in the Eumont Gas Pool shall be the same proportion of the total remaining allow-
able allocated to said pool after deducting allowables of marginal wells that the number
of acres contained in the gas proration unit for that well bears to the acreage contained
in all gas proration units assignec to none-marginal wells in the Eumont Gag Pool.

-~ - -RULE 7. At least 30 days prior to ‘the beginning of each gas proration period the
Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been glven. The Commission shall
cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliminary Nominations™ of the amount

of gas which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration
period, by months from the Eumont Gas Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary
Nominations" of purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as may be deemed
applicable in determining the amount of gas that may be produced without waste within

the ensuing proration period. “Preliminary Nomlinations™ shall be submitted on a form
prescribed by the Commission.

RULE 8. In the event a gas purchaser's market shall have increased or decreased,
he may file with the Commission prior to the 10th day of the month a "supplemental®
nomination, showing the amount of gas he actually in good faith desires to purchase during
the ensuing proration month from the Eumont Gas Pool. The Commission shall hold a public
hearing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market
demand for gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall issue a proration schedule
setting out the amount of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing proration

month-.

Included in the monthly proration schedule shall be (a) a summary of the total pool
allocation for t month showing nominations, and adjustments made for underage or over-
age applied from a previcus month (b) a tabulation of the net allowable, and production
for the second preceding month together with a cumulative overage or underage computation,
(c) a tabulation of the current and net allowables for the preceding month, {(d) a tabula=
tion of current monthly allowables for the emguing proration month, and (e) a tabulation
of the acreage assigned each well together with a tabulation of the acreage factor assigned
each well. For thie purpose of allocation a proration unit of 640 acres shall bes assigned
an acreage factor of 4.00; a proration unit of 160 acres a factor of 1.00, etc.




"Supplemental Nominations” shsgll be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commission.

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells in the Eumont
Gee Peol delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease gathering system, and shall
include in the proration schedule of the Eumont Gas Pool any well which it finds is being
unreasonably discriminated sgainst through denial of access to a gas transportation facil-
ity, which is reasonably capable of handling the types of gas produced by such well. The
total allowable to be allocated to the pool esch month shall be equsl to the sum of the
preliminary or supplemental nominations (whichever is applicable) together with any ad-
Justment which the Commission deems advisable.

1f during a proration month the acreage assigned a well is increased the operator
shall notify the Proration Manager in writing (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) of such in-
crease. The increased allowable assigned the gas proration unit for the well shall be
effective on the firmpt day of the month following receipt of the notification by the
Proration Msnager.

‘ BALABCING OF _PRODUCTION

; RULE 9. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 a.m. , Jenuary l, and 7100 a.m., July 1,
shall be known as balancing dstes and the periods of time bounded by these dates shall
be known as gas proration periods. The amount of current gas allowable remaining un-
produced at the end of each proration period shall be carried forward to and may be pro-
duced during the next succeeding proration period in addition to the normal gas allowable
for such succeeding periodj but whatever amount therecf is not made up within the first
" succeeding proration period shall be cancelled.

If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from Lnability of the
well to produce its allowable, 1t may be classified as a marginal well and its allowable
reduced: to the well's ability to produce-

If at the end of a proration period & marginal well has produced more than the total
allowable assigned a non-marginal unit of corresponcing size, the marginal well shall be
reclassified s a non-marginal well and its allowable adjusted accordingly.

If during a proration period a marginal well is rewerked or recompleted in such a
manner that its productive capacity 1s increased to the extent that is should be reclass-
ified as a non-marginal well, the reclassification shall be effective on the first day
of the proration month following the date of recompletion.

The Proration Manager may reclassify a well at any time if production data or de-
liverability tests reflect the need for such a reclassification-

RULE 10. Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater amount of gas than
was allowed during a given proration period shall have its allowable for the first
succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of such overproduction and such over-
production shall be made up within the first succeeding proration period. If, at the
end of the first succeeding proration period, the well is still overproducpd, and has not
been in balance since the end of the preceding proration period, then it shall be shut in
and its current monthly allowsble charged against sald overproduction until the well is
in balance. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equaling six times its
current monthly allowable, it shgll be shut in until it is in balance.

The Commission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser rate than would
bs the case if the well were completely shui in upon a showing at public hearing after
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due notice that complete shut in of the well would result in material dsmage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOANABLES.

RULE 11. No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-104 and Foxm C=110
have been filed together with & plat showlng acreage attributed to said well and the lo~
cations of all walls on the lease.

RULE 12. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commance on the date of con~
nection to a gas transportation facility, as determinsd from an affidavit furnished to the
Commission (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by the purchaser, or the date of filing of Form
C~104, and Form C=110 and the plat described sbove, whichever date is the later.

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 13. The morthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered separately
and the gas production Therefrom shsll be reported to the Commission on Form C=115 so a3
to-reach the Commission on or before the 20th day of the month next succeeding the month
in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition
has been made of the gas produceds.

Each purchaser or taker of gas in the Eumont Gas Pool shall submit a report to the
Commission so as to reach the Commission on or before the 20th day of the month next
succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken.

Such report shall be filed on either Fbrm C~111 or Form C~114 (whichever is applic-
able) with the wells being listed in approximately the same order as they are listed on
the proration schedule. A

Forms C~11l1 and C-114 referred to herein shall be submitted in dupliéate, the origin=-
al being sent to the Commission at Box 871, Sant. Fe, New Mexico, the other copy being
sent to Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico.

Form C-119% shall be submitted in accordance with Rule 1114 of the Commission's Rules
snd Regulations. :

The full production of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allow-
able regardiess of what disposition has been made of the gas; provided, however, that gas
used on- the lease for consumption in lease houses, treaters, compressors, combustion en-
gines and other similar lease equipment shall not be charged against the well's allowable.

DEFINITIONS

“RULE 14. A gas well shall mean & well producing with a gas~oil ratio in excess of
100 000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

-8
‘RULE 15. A well producing from the Eumont Gas Pool and not classified as a gas well
as defined in Rule 14 shall be classified as an oil well. _

RULE 16. The term "gas purchaser” as used in these rules, shall mean any "taker" of
gas either st the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection is made for gas
transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibility of said "taker” to submit
a nomination. _

—
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RULE 17. No gas, either dry gas or casinghead gas, produced from the Eumont Gas Pool
shall be flered or vented unless specifically authorized by order of the Commission after
notice and hearing.

RULE 18. 011 wells producing from the Eumont Gas Pool shall be allowed to produce
a volume of gas each day not exceeding the dsily norms) unit oil allowable multiplied by
10,0003 provided, however, that such well shall not be allowed to produce oil 1n excess
of the normal unit allowable a2s ordered by the Commigsion under the provisions of Rule 505.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That special pool rules applicable to the Arrow Gas Pool be, and the
same hereby are promulgated #s followst

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE ARROW GAS POOL

Well Spacing and Acreage Requirements for Drilling Tracts.

RULE 1. Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more outside the boundary of the
Arrow Gas Pocl shall be classified sas a wildcat well. Any well drilled less than one mile
outside the boundary of the Arrow Gas Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated and prorat-
ed in accordance with the regulatitns in effect in the Arrow Gas Pool.

RULE 2. Each well drilled or recompleted within the Arrow Gas Pool on a standard pro-
ration unit after the effective date of this rule shall be drilled not closer than 1980
feet to any boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330 feet to a quarter-quarter sec-
tion line or subdivision inner boundsry line. Any well drilled to and producing from the
Arrow Gas Pgol prior to the effective date of this order st @ location conforming to the
spacing requirements effective at the time said well was drilled shall be considered to
be located in conformance with thig rule.

RULE 3. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant exception to
the rcquircments of Rule 2 without notice and hearing where application has been filed in
due form and the necessity for the unorthodox location is based on topographical conditions
or is occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon.

Applicants shall furnish all opersators within a 1980 foot radius of the subject well
a-copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant shall inciude with his appli=-
cation a list of names and addresses of ‘all operators within such radius, together with
a stipulation that proper notice has been given said operators at the addresses given.
The -Secretary of the Commission shall wait at least 20 days before approving any such un-
orthodox location, and shall approve such unorthodox location only in the absence of ob-
Jection of any offset operators. In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox
location the Commission shall consider the matter only after proper notice and hearing.

RULE 4. The provisions of Statewide Rule 104, Paragraph (k), shall not apply to the
Arrow Gas Pool located in Lea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 5. (a) The acreage allocated to a gas well for proration purposes shall be
known as the gas proration unit for that well. For the purpose of gas allocation in the
Arroew Gas Pool, a standard proration unit shall consist of between 632 and 648 contiguous
surface acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal subdivision
(section) of the U. S§. Public Land Surveys with a well located at least 1980 feet from
the nearest property lines; provided, however, that a non-standard proration unit may be
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formod after notice and hearing by the Commission, or under the provisions of Paragraph
(b) of this Rule.

The allowable production from sny ncn-standard gas proration unit as compared with
the. allowable production therefrom if such tract were a standard unit shall be in the
ratio of the srea of such non-standard proration unit expressed in acres to 640 acres-
_Any gas proration unit containing between 632 and 648 acres shall be considered to contain
640 acres for the purpess of computing allowables.

In ustzblishing 8 non-standard gas proration unit the location of the well with re-
spect to the two nesrest boundsry lines thereof shall govern the maximum amount of acreage
that may be assigned to the well for the purposes of gas prorstion; provided, however,
that any well drilled to and producing from the Arrow Gas Pool, as defined herein, prior
to the effective date of this order at a lacation conforming with the spacing requirements
effective at the time said well was drilled shall be granted a tolerance not exceeding
330 feet with respect to the required distances from the boundary lines. The maximum
acreage which shadl be agssigned with respect to the well's location shall be as follows:

Location Maximum Acyeage
660' -~ 660' -~ 160 acres
660' -~ 1980° 320 sacras

(o) The ‘Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant an exception
to Rule 5 (a) without notice and hearing where application has been filed in due form and
where the following facts exist and the following provisions are complied with;

le The non-standard gas proration unit consists of centiguous quarter-
quarter sections and/or lots-

, 2. The non-standard gas proration unit lies wholly within a single governw
mental saction. .

3. The entire non-gtandard gas proration unit may reasonably be presumed
to be productive of gas.

4. The length or width of the nonestandard gas proration unit does not
exceed 5280 feet. o

» 5. The gpplicant presents written consent in the form of walvers from (3)
all operators owning interests in the quarter sections in which any part of the non-stand-
ard gas proration unit i{s situated and which acreage is not included in said non-standard
gas proration unit, and (b) all operators owning interests within 1500 feet cf the well to
which such gas proration'unit is proposed to be allocated.

6. In lieu of paragraph 5 of thig rule, the applicant may furnish proof
of the fact that said offset operators were notified by registered mail of his intent to
form such non=standard gas proration unit. The Secretary of the Commission may approve
the application if, after a period of 30 days following the mailing of said notice, no
operator has made objection to formation of such non-standard gas proration unit.

RULE 6. (a) The Commission aften netice and hearing, shall consider the nominations
of gas purchasers from the Arrow Gas Pool and other relevant data and shall fix the allow=
able production of the Arrow Gas Pool.

N
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(b) The allowable assigned to sny well capable of producing its normal
gas allowable in the Arrow Gas Pool shall be the same proportion of the tetal remaining
allowable allocated to said pool sfter dedugpting allowables of marginsl wells that the
number of acres containad in the gas prorstion unit for that wall bears to the acreage
contained in 3ll gas proration units sssigned to non=-mirginal wells in the Arrow Gas Pool.

RULE 7. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration period the
Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been givens The Commission shall
cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliminiry Nominations® of the amount
of gas which each in good faith actually desires to purchise within the ensuing proration
pexiod, by months from the Arrow Gas Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary
Nominations" of purchasgsers, actual production, and such other factors as may be deemed
applicable in determinfing the amount of gas that may be produced without waste within
the ensuing proration period. "Preliminary Nominations® shall be submitted on a form pre~

stribed by the Commission.

RULE 8. In the event 2 gas purchasex ‘s mirket shall have increased or decreased, he
may file with the Commission prior to the 10th day of the month a "supplemental” nomina-
tion, showing the amount of gas he actually in good faith desires to purchase during the
ensuing proration month from the Arrow Gas Pool. The Commission shall hold & public hear-
ing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market de-
mand for gas for the ensuing proration month, snd shall issue a proration schedule setting
cut the amount of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing proration month.

Included in the monthly proration schedule shall be {a) a summary of the total pool
allocation for that menth showing nominations, and adjustments made for underage or over=-
age applied from a previous month, (b) a tabulation of the nat allowable, and production
for the second preceding month together with a cumulative overpge or underage computation,
(c) a tabulation of the current and net allowables for the preceding month, (d) a tabula-
tion of current monthly allowables for the ensuing proration month, and (e) a tabulation
of the acreage assigned each well together with a tabulation of the acreage factor assign=-
ed each well. For the purpose of allocation & ororation unit of 640 acres shall be assign-
ed an acreage factor of 4.00; a proration unit of 160 scres a factor of 1.00, etco

"Supplemental Nominations" shall be submitted on 3 form prescribed by the Commission..

The Commission shall include in.the proration schedule the gas wells in the Arrow

Gas Pool delivering to a gas transportation facility, or le¢ase gathering system, and shall
include in the preration schedule of the Arrow Gas Pool any well which it finds it being
unreasonably discriminated against threugh denial of access tc a gas transportation fac-
ility, which is reasonably capable of handling the type of gas produced by such well. The
total allowable to be allocated to the pool eich month shall be equal to the sum ¢f the
preliminary or supplemental nominations (whichever is applicable) together.with any ad-
Justment which the Commission deems advisable.

If during a preration month the acreage assighed a well is increased the operator
shall notify the Proration Manager in writing (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) of such in-
crease. The increased allowable assigned the gas proration unit for the well shall be
effective on the first day of the month following receipt of the notification by the

Proration Manager. .
BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

"~ RULE 9. Underproduction: The dates 7300 ao.m., January 1, snd 7300 a.m., July 1,
shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these dates shall be
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Each purchaser or taker of gas in the Arrow Gas Pool shall submit a report to the
Commission so agc to reach the Commission on or before the 20th day of the month next
succeeding the month in which the gas was purchased or taken.

Such report shall be filed on either Form C~11l1 or Form C~114 {whichever is appli-
cable) with the wells being listed in approximately the same order as they are listed on
the proration schedule.

Forms C~111 and C~114 referred to herein shall bs submitted in doplicate, the
original being sent to the Commigssion at Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico, the other copy
being sent to Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico.

Form C=~115 ghall be submitted in accordance with Rule 1114 of the Commission's Rules
and Regulationso

The full production of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allow~

able regardless of what disposition has been made of the gasj provided, however, that
gas used on the lease for consumption in lease houges, treaters, compressors, combustion
engines and other similar lease equipment shall not be charged egainst the well's allow-
ableo

DEFINITIONS

RULE 14. A gas well shall mean a well producing with a gas~o0il ratio in excess of
100,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

RULE 15. A well producing from the Arrow Gas Pool and not classified as a gas well
as defined 1n Rule 14 shall be clasaified as an oil well.

RULE 16. The term "gas Purchaser"™ as used in these rules, shall mean any “taker"
of gas elther at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection is made for
gas transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibllity of said "taker" to
submit e nomination.

; RULE 17. No gas, either dry gas or casinghead gas, produced from the Arrow Gas Pool
shall be flared or vented unless specifically authorized by order of the Commission after
notice and hearing.

RULE 18. Oi] wells producing from the Arrow Gas Pool shall be allowed to produce a
volume of gas sach day not exceeding the dally nowmal unit oil allowable multiplied by
10,0003 provided, however, that such well shall not be allowed to produce oll in excess
of the normal unit allowable as ordered by the Commission under the provisions of Rule
505,

| EXHIBIT "A"
Horizontal limits of the Jalmat Gas Pool

Township 21 Scuth, Range 36 East

All of Section 31
SW/4 of Section 32
"All of Secs- 323 and 34

Township 22 South, Range 35 East
E72 Section 13
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"Exhibit "a" (Cont’'d)

Township 22 $-yuth, Range 36 East

All of Secs. 3 through 10, inclusive.
W/2 Sec. 11

W/2 Secilon 14

All of Secs. 15 through 18, inclusive
NE/4 Sec. 19

All of Secs. 20 through 23, inclusive
W/2 Sec. 24 '

All of Secs. 25 through 29, inclusive
All of Secs. 32 through 36, inclusive

Townghip 22 South, Range 37 East
SW/4 Sec. 31

Township 23 South, Range 36 East
All of Sacs. 1 tﬂgougﬁ 4, inclusive
N/2 and SE/4 Sec. 5

E/2 Sec. 8

All Secs. 9 through 16, 1nclusive
NE/4 Sec. 17

All Secs. 21 through 27, 1nclusive
E/2 Sec. 28

E/2 Sec. 33

All Secs. 34, 35 and 36

Township 23 §outh’ Range 37 East
All Secs. 6, 7, S/2 Sec. 8

All Secs. 17 through 21, iﬂclusive
All Secs. 28 through 33, inclusive

Township 24 South, Range 36 East
All of Secs. 1, 2, and 3

E/2 Sec. 4
§7/4 Sec. 9
2, SE/4 Sac. 10
All of Secs. 11 through 14, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 15
All Secs. 22 through 26, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 27
E/2 Sec. 34
All Secs. 35 and 36

Township 24 South, Range 37 East
All of Secs. % 6, 7 and 8
W/2 Sec. 9

W/2 Sec. 16
All of Secs. 17 through 23, inclusive

~ All of Secs. 26 through 35, inclusive

Townghip 25 South, Range 36 East
All of Sec. 1

N/2 Sec. 2

All of Secs. 12, 13, 24 and 25
NE/4 Sec. 36

Township 25 soﬁthE Range 37 East
1@C e ouU » nciusive )

W/2 Sec. 34
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Exhibat "A" (Cont'd)

Horizontal limits of the

Township 26 South, Range 37 East
€Ce
All Secs. 4 through 9, inclusive
W/2 Secs 10
All of Secs. 15 through 22, inclusive
All Secs. 27, 28 and 29
N/2, SE/4 Sec. 30
E/2 Sec. 31
All of Secss 32, 33 and 34

EXHIBIT "*B"
Eumont Gas Pool

Townghip 19 South, Range 36 Bast °

All Of secsﬁ 12, 13’ 14, 23’ 24, '25; 26
E/2 Sec. 27

E/2 Sec. 34

All of Secs. 3% and 36

Township 19 South, Range 37 East
w/2 'SQC. 4

E/2 Secs 5

All of Secs. 7, 8, 17, 18, 19, 20
N/Q Sec. 9

W/2 Sec. 21

W/2 Sec. 27

All of Secs. 28, 29, 30, 31, 33 and 34

Township 20 South, Range 36 East
All of Becs. 1, 2

E/2 Sec. 3

E/2 Sec. 10

All of Secs. 11, 12, 13 and 14
NE/4 Sec. 15

N/2 and SE/4 Sec. 23

All of Secs. 24 and 2%

E/2 Sec. 26

E/2 Sec. 35

All Sec. 36

Township 20 South, Range 37 East

W/2 Sec. 2

All of Secs. 3 through 10, inclusive -
W/2 Sec. 11

All of Secs. 15 through 22, inclusive
5/2 Sec. 23

All of Secs. 26 through 35, inclusive
W/2 Sec. 36

Toung%ig 21 South, Range 35 East
All of Sec. 1

SE/4 Sec. 2
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Township 20 South, Renge 36 East
All Secs. 1, 2 and 3

All Secs. 10 through 14, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 15

All Sece: 23 through 26, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 27 '
All Secs. 3D and 36

Township 20 South, Range 37 Egst
All Secs. 3 through 10, inclusive
All Secs. 15 through 21, inclusive

W/2 Sec. 22
All Secs. 29 through 33, inclusive

Township 21 South, Range 35 East
All Secs. s 12, 13, 24

5/2 Sec. 25

Township 21 South, Range 36 East
sw74 Sece 1

All of Secs. 2 through 11, inclusive
W/2 Sec. 12

W/2 Sec. 13 _

All Sec. 14 through 27, inclusive
NW/4 Sec. 23

W/2 Sec. 27

All Secs. 28, 29 and 30

N/2 and SE/4 Sec. 32

All Sec. 33
W/2 Sec. 34
EXHIBIT "E"

Horizontal limits of the Cooper=Jal 0il Pool
Townshig 23 South, Range 36 East
All o ecs. 4, 5, 8, 9, 15, y 17,

20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 33 and 24

Township 24 South, Range 36 East
‘l72 Sec. 2

All of Secs. 3 and 4

N/2 Sec. 9

All Sec. 10

W/2 Sec. 11

SW/4 Sec. 13

All Secs. 14 and 1%

All Secs. 22, 23

NW/4 and W/2 SW/4 Sec. 24
W/2 Sec. 25

All Secs. 26, 27, 34 and 35
W/2 Sec. 36

Township 25 South, Range 36 East
All SQCG- 1’ .2’ 3, ll’ 12, 13, ”'14, 23,
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Exhibit "E" (cont'd)

Horizontal limits of the

Townshi % Sou Ran e“é% East
W/4 Sec. i :
W/2 8ecs 7

W/2 Sec. 18

W/2 and W/2 E/2 Sec. 19
W/Z Sec. 30

All Sec. 31

SW/4 Sec. 32

EXHIBIT WEH

Langlie-Mattix Oi1 Pool

TownshiE 23 South, Ran¥e 36 East

All o 0C8 ’ 2’ 3, » 1, 12’ 13’
14, 23, 24, 25, 26, 3% and 36

Township 23 South, Range 37 East
W/2 Sec. 6 .

All of Secs. 7, ‘18, 19

W/2 W/2 Sec« 26

All Sec. 27

S/2 Sec. 28

All Secs. 29 through 35, inclusive

Township 24 South, Range 36 East

. All Sec.:1

E/2 Sec. 2

E/2 Sec. 11

All Sec. 12

N/2 and SE/4 Sec. 13
E/2 and E/2 SW/4 Sec. 24
E/2 Sec. 25

E/2 Sec. 36

Township 24 South, Range 37 East
All of Secs. 2 iﬁrougﬁ 11, inclusive
All of Secs. 14 through 23, inclusive
SW/4 Secs 25

All Secs. 26 through 35, inclusive

W/2 Sec. 36

Township 25 South, Range 37 East
All of Secs. 2 zﬁgouaﬁ 5, inclusive
N/2 and 55/4 Sec. 6

E/2 Sec. 7

All of Secs. 8 through 11, 1nc1usive
W/2 Sec. 13

All Secs. 14 through 17, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 18

E/2 E/2 Sec. 19

All Secs. 20 through 23, inclusive
W/2 Sec. 24 '

All Sec. 25
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Exhibit "F" (Cont'd)

Township 25 South, Range 37 East (Cont'd)
All 8ecs. 26 through 29, inclusive
E/2 Sec. 30

N/2, SE/4 Sec. 32

All Secs. 33, 34 and 3D

W/2 Sec. 36
Township 26 South, Range 37 East
NW74 Sec. 1
NE/4 Sec. 2

EXHIBIT “G"

Horizontal limits of the South Eunice Oil Pool

Townshi 1 South, Range 35 East
E/2 Sec. 3

Township 21 South, Range 36 East
All Sec. 31

SW/4 Ses. 32

Township 22 South, Range 35 East
E/2 Sec. 1 :
Townggig 22 South, Range 36 Ezst
W/2 Sec. 3

411 Secs. 4 through 10, inclusive
5W/4 Sec. 11
W/2 Sec. 14
All Secs. 1% through 23, inclusive
All Secs. 25 through 29, inclusive -
E/2 Sace 30
NE/4 Sec. 31

- “All Secs. 32 through 36, inclusive
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EXHIBIT "y
GAS-OIL RATIO TEST SCHEDULE

GOR DEADLINE

NAME OF poOL LIMIT TEST PERIOD FOR FILING FORM
C~116

0il1 Poglg ‘
Arrowhead 3500 Nov. Dec. Jan. 15, 1955
CooperwJal 10000 Sept. October 15, 1954
Eunice 6000 Octe- Nov. - Dec. January 15, 195%
Monument 3000 July Aug, Sept. October 15, 19354
South Eunice 10000 Sept., _Oct. . November 15, ]
Hardy 10000 Sept. Oct. November 15, 1954
Langli e=Mattix 10000 Sept. October 15, 1954
Leonard 10000 Sept. October 15, 1954
South Leonard 10000 Sept. October 15, 1954
P.enrosee-SRelly 10000 Sept. Cct. Nov. December 15, 1954
Rhodes 10000 Sept. Cct., November 15, 1954
GAS POOLS
~Arrow 10000 Cct. " Nov. December 15, 1954
Eumont - 10000 Oct. Nov. Dec. January 15, 1955

Jalmat 10000 Sept. T Octs Nov, December 15, 1954

DONE st Santa Fe, Hew Mexico, on the dsy and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS ION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member A
W. B. MACEY, Member angd Secretary

SEAL




No. 14-59

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING APRIL 22, 1959

0il Conservation Commission, Mabhry Hall, State Capitol, 9 a.m., Santa Fe

The following cases will be heard before DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner:

CASE 728:

CASE 1641:

CASE 1642;

CASE 1643:

CASE 1644 :

CASE 1645:

Application of Hamilton Dome Oil Company, Ltd., for an

exception to Order R-586-E. Applicani, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order excepting its Westates Carlson Federal
"A'" Well No. 1 located in the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 25, Town-

‘ship 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, from

the requirement in Order R-~-58fF~FE that wells not within the
defined vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool, as estabklished
in said order, be plugged back-so as to be open only within the
said vertical limits:

Application of W. R. Weaver for ‘the promulgation of special
rules and regulations governing the Angels Peak-Gallup 0il Pool.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgat-
ing special rules and regulations governing the drilling,
spacing, and production of oil and gas wells in the Angels Peak-
Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Delhi-Taylor Oil Corporation for an amendment

to Orders R-60, R-1169, and R-1170. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order amending Orders R-60, R-1169, and
R-1170 to change the dedicated acreage in three non-standard
gas proration units in Sections 30 and 31, Township 29 North,
Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, based on a resurvey;
two of said units are in the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool and one

“is in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool.

Application of El Paso ‘Natural Gas Company for an unorthodox
0il well location. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order authorizing an unorthodox oil wall location in the
Angels Peak-Galiup 0il1 Pool for its Huerfano ‘Unit Well No. 107
located 1460 feet from the North line and 1.80 feet from the
West line of Section 35, Township 27 North, Range .0 West, San
Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of J. E. Bedingfield for an exception to Rule 104
(c) of the Commission Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 (c) SO
that he may re-enter a well located 1980 teet from the South
and East lines of Secliion 32, Township 17 South, Range 28 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, said well being located closer than
660 feet to a producing well.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for permission to
commingle the production from three separate pools. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
commingle the production from the Monument-McKee Gas Pool, the
Eunice-Monument Pool, and the Monument- Blinebry Pool on its

J. R. Phillips "A" Lease consisting of the SW/4 of Section 31,
Township 19 South Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 16486

CASE 1647

CASE 1648:

CASE 1649

CASE 1650:

ir/

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil

dual completion. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order authorizing the dual completion of its Ida Wimberley
Well No. 9 located 1850 feet from the North line and 990 feet
from the West line of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37

East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permlt the

production of oil from the Blinebry formation adjacent to the
Justis-Blinebry 0il Pool and the producti:n of o0il from the
Justis~Drinkard Pool through parallel strings of 2-3/8 inch
tubing. S

LRI,

Application of Olsen 0Oils, Inc., for a non-standard gas pro-
ration unit and an unorthodox gas well location. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing an 80-
acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Jalmat Gas Pool
consisting of the W/2 NW/4 of Section 28, Township 26 -South,

Range 37 East, lLea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicat—;
ed to applicant's Gregory '"B'' Well No. 1 located 2310 feet from |

the North line and 990 feet from the West line of said Section
28, Applicant ijurther seeks approval for the unorthodox loca-

_tion of said gas well.

Application of W. R. Weaver for permission to commingle the
production from two separate pools. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to commingle the
production from the Angels Peak-Dakota Gas Pool and the Angels
Peak-Gallup 0il Pool on its McAdams Lease comprising Section
34, Township 27 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an oil-oil
dual completion. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
an order authorizing the dual completion of its L. W, Ward
Well No. 2 located 1983 feet from the South line and 520 feet
from the East line of Section 11, Township 13 South, Range 38
East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit

the production of 0il from an undesignated Mississippian pool
and the production of o0il from the Bronco-Devonian Pool through

parallel strings of 2-1/16 inch tubing.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval
of a unit agreement. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order approving its Martin Ranch Unit Agreement
embracing approximately 35,193 acres of federal, state, and
paterited acreage in wanships 3 and 4 South, Ranges 22 and 23
East, Chaves and DeBaca Counties, New Mexico.
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IN THR AL 0TER QF T (08 RIVG
CALLED BY THE GIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION GF Nis W SR AICG FOR
THE PURSCSE OF CONSIDERIW. 5

CAGE NG, 1647
Grdey Mo, 121391

APPLICATION GF GLSEH OlL S, ING,,
FOGR AN 80-ACRE NON-STANDARD Gas
PRORATION UNIT IN TiIE JALSAT Gnas
20G0L, LEA COUNTY, NLH MEXICG, AND
FOR 4PPROVAL OF AN UKGRTHODOX
GAS WELL LGC ATION

QRDER OGF Ti COA{adls SION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a,m, on April 22, 1959, at
Santa Fe, New Nexico, before Daniel 3, Nuttex, Xxaminer duly appointed
by the Oil Conservation Commigsion of New iexlco, hereinafter referred
to as the "Commisgsion,' in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Cormmission
Rules and Regulations, ‘

NOW, on this /‘Lé & day of ilay, 1959, the Commissivn, a quorum
being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and
the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel 5, Nutter, and beiny fully ad-
vised in the premisey,

FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having heen ziven a5 required by law, the
Commission has jurisdliction of this cause and the subject matter the reoi.

(2) That the applicant, Olsen Olls, Inc,, is the owner and operator of
the W /2 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, NMI>M,
Lea County, New ilexico,

(3} That the applicant proposes the establishment of an §0-acre non-
standard gas proration unit in the Jalrnat Gas Pool consisting of the above-
described acreage to be dedicated to its Gregory "B Well Neo, 1, located
2310 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the West line of sald
Section 28,

(4) That by Order No, R-520, said Section 28 was exempt from the
provisions of the Jalmat Gas i’ool Rules,

{5) That the sald Gregory "B'" Well No, 1 is completed within the
vertical and horizontal limits of the Jalmat Gas i‘ool and should be subject
to all the provisions governing wells in said Jalmat Gas tool,

P
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Case 1o, 1647
Crder Mo, R-1391

(6} That the applicant furthex secks approval of the unorthodox gas
well location for sald Gregoyy "3 Vell o, 1,

{7} That approval of the subject dpolicdtlun w1l not cause waste or
impalr correlative rights,

1T 1o THEREFORE ORDICRIIN

(1) That an 80-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Jalmat
Gias ool conwrising the 7 /2 NwW /4 of Section 48, Township 26 South,
Range 37 tiast, NiiPal, Liea Gounty, New dexico, be and the savae is here-
by established, S5aid unit is to be dedicated to ar)pucant's Gregory “BY
Well Mo, 1, located 2310 feet from the North line and 990 feet fror the West
line of said Sectior 28,

{2} That the said (Gregory "B' Well No, 1 shall be subject to ail the
provizions governing wells in the Jalmat Gas i’ovol,

{(3) That the sald Gregory "13'* Well No, 1 shall be agsigned an acre-
age factor for allowable purposes in the proportion that the acreage {n the
non-standard unit bears to the acreage in a standard gas proration unlt in -
the Jalmat Gas i"ool, subject to the provisions of the Special Rules and
Regulati ons for said pool,

(4) That the unorthodox gas well location of the said uregory s
Vell No, 1 be and the same is hereby approved,

DONE at Santa Fe, New uiexico, on the day and year heremabove
designated,

STATE OF NEX¥ MEXNICO
11, ('ONS"‘RV‘\TION COMMLL SION

//‘/uu 7 t-ﬂt%ﬁ(f/'%v_, )
JOHN BURRKOUGHS, Chairman

4 L i D S
: / oL P A —_

MURRAY B, MORGAN, sember

o
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i 4 /L e '
Ay L b OR TER, Jry/Member & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSLKVATION COMMISSIUN

STATE OF N MeKICOo

IN THE MATTER OF THi APPLICATION OF OLSEN
OILS, INC. TO CREATE A NON-STANDARD GAS
PRORATTON UNIT CONSISTING OF LIGHTY (80)
ACRLES, TO-WIT: THi WEST ONE-HALF OF THE
NORTHWEST QUARTER (i%NWk) IN SECTION 28,
TOWKSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37 HAST, N.M.
P.M., LEA COUNILY, NEW MEXICO, AND THi
APPROVAL OF THE LOCATION OF ITS GAS WELL
KNOWN AS OLSEN OILS, TNC. - GREGORY B

NO. 1 LOCATED 2310 FEET FROM THE NORTH
LINE AND 999 FEET FROM THE WiST LINE OF
SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 37
EAST, M.M.P.M., LiA COUNTY, NEW MeX1CO,
AND ESTABLISHING A GA3 ALLOWABLE FGR SAID
WELL.

Nt St N N N N N N N S N N Nt N N

COMZS NOW Olsen 0ils, Inc. and files this its
Application for the establishing of a gas proration unit
consisting of eighty (80) acces comprised of the Wj of the
W04 of Secticn 28, Township 26 South, Range 37 East,
N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, and furiher, for an
exception to the well spacing dule No. 104, sub—paragraph
D1, aﬁd for,éagse would show: ' Ao /('f

L. That on November 25l 1558, K. Olsen 0il Cowmpany,
now QOlsen Oils, Inc., filed its Notice of Intentioh to Drill
with the United States Department of Interior, a copy thereof
being filed with the 0il Cunservation Commission of the State
of New lMexico, a copy of said Notice being attached hereto
and made a part ﬁereof, marked Exhibit "A'. This Notice of

Intention to Drill was approved on November—26, 1958.

2
i’ 7t




T Z. ‘That said well was arillea as an exploratogy
well for the discovery ox oil.

3. That said well Lailed to be cowpleted as an
u oil well, but was completcu as a gas well.

4. That the well was compléted on February 20,
1959 and va twenty~four ncur test produced 4800 HCFs of
gas, plus 5.5. barrels of oil pexr 1000 1CFs.

5. Applicant would further show that attempt
has been made with Anderson-Pritchard 0il Corporation to
unitize the WYNW% with the E4MNWY% of Section 28, Township
26 South, Réﬁge 37 rast, and these efforts have failed.

—_

6. Applicant would further show that the well ;
i

TTr—

is not ldcéted within any designated gas pool.

7. Applicant would further show that the subject
well is definitely a gas well under the rules, regulations
and interpretations of the Coumission and thatf this Application

should be granted allowing this applicant to produce from -

its Gregory B No. 1 well gas.
8.  That an alioﬁable should be established for
said well.
9. That attached hereto and marked Exhibit "B

“-d=




G/be

18 a.certifiea plat showing the cxact location oi tie
subject well and all offset opervators.

WIEJEFORis, applicanc prays that tae Comuission
enter iis Order creating a non-standavd gas unit
comprised of the W4HNWYL in Section 28, Township 206 South,
Range 37 gast, and that it autinorize the unocchodox
location of the well known as the Olsen 0Oils, Inc.-Gregory
B. No. 1 to be located 2310 feet from the North line and
990 feet from the West line of Section 28, Township 26
South, Range 37 iast, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, and

that an allowable be fixed for said well.

Respectiully submitted,

OLSEN OILS, INC

BM/ / % / L

ATTDANEY




APPROVED Nov. 20, 1958 ,
&/ A. P. Klpeman, District Engincer

RECEIVED , -
NOV. 28, 1958, JAL OFFICE
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_ EXHIBIT NO.
,-/ (j. r/ 1')

(Fe
CASE NO.

Dry VWells
Section Lin

e psmmrno B R
20 e - . L
COODMAN EL PASO NAT. GAS EL PASO MI GAS
4
) ® i
I J l
[]
. ' 2-C
° 5 ‘6 e.‘5 1
Moberly Moberly Moberly
LEVERS OLSEN ANDISON THE TEXAS CO.
, OILS PRICHARD
INC. t 1
) e
| .
= State
80 Ac.&” - -
X ANDERSON PRICHA:D
, , 2 1
i ) _(:}- - o
Cj1
U;S.Ao L“—— 990‘_»’ -
29 ) Gregory "B" Grecory 28 State _
: LEVLRS THE TEXAS CO.
' .
]
e
U.S.A. U.S.AL
BEFORE EXAMINER NUTT R
Legend OIL CONSERVATICI. % . . (2N
e Oil Wells B3

Lease Lines

MADE FROM NOTES TAKEN IN THE FIELD IN
A BONA FIDE SURVEY MADE UNDER MY SUPER-

OLSEN OILS INC.

VISION, AND THAT THE SAME IS TRUE AND
CORRECT TG THE BEST OF MY KNOWLEDGE

A.,Zwé/%

JONN w. WEST PE. B8 LS. NO.676

CONSULTING ENGINEERS

Grecory "B" Lease (80 Acres)
Located in the W3NW} Section 28, T26S,
R37E, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico -

JORN W. WEST ENGINEERING COMPANY
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

TEXAS RPS 'NO. 1138

Scole 1Y

-1000¢ Drown by H.E.J.

10ote 3-14-59 -

o Shaes‘vl of 1 Sheets
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